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ALBERT E. WINKNKLZERR, gsworn,

| JEINATION BY MR. STRONG:

“!iaklot. you understand, 4@ you mot, from
o1, thet today you're going to be asked a
series of questions about the Soming Ordinance and
relatasd mattsrs, that your testimoay is being taken
down stenographically, that wvhat you say here today can
be used in & courtresh at the trial of the actiem in
which this is takes. N

) I understand.

o How long have you been mayor; sir?

A Since 1969. ;

] And sve you a mewber, alse, of the Township

Flanning Committee?

Yo, I am.

Q Planning Boarxd? A Yeea.

Q Bew lomng have you been a member of that committea?
A Johka, vay baak, I thisk X‘ve heean down there

i or *6l. I've been on the Planniang Board for

fwere on the Planaing Board befers you were on

" the Township Committee?

A No. I was always oa the Township Committee, then
on the Plamning Board.
Q You were a committeeman until 19697
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Winkler ~ direct

I beg your pardon?

S5 g

Q Row many metibers afe there on the Plamning Noaxd?
Seven.
Q Give their names.

You want t¢ give their names?
A Sure. Nr.Tales, Frad Fields, Mr. Smith,

NMy. Vavrek, of ocourse, I, and there's oms

did I mise?

Q Mr. Exller?

A My, Ballexr. 1I'm sexry. |

Q Were they all manbers of the Plamning Board during

the last twe years, since 197¢ to the present time?

A e, thay warsa‘'t.
Q Wat changes were there sade from 1970 until today?
A Ne. Haller wvas appointed, Mr. EBaller new msmber,

liis & new mesbezx, and Nr. Fales & nev member.
" were all appeisted in what year?
‘R oot the exast dated. Within the past

four years since 1've besm there -- as oheirmes.

Q Well, sines 1970, That weuld be duriag the past
two and a2 balf to three years.
A YoR,
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Q T™he dates you don't know.

a I really dsa't knaw how sueh sguare footage they do

Winkler - direct o 4

; To my knowledge I dom't knew the dates.
B you fendliar, first, with en application by
n Tel & P61, Leng Lines Divisiea, ts come
inte Bedminster Tewnship?

A Yes.

Q Do you knov vhen they firet cpensd an office or
otheywise nade ai approssh to the tewmship or tewaship
offivials to cems inte Bedainster? _—
Exoet dates I can not yive you, but it'ed

»

a

Q Did they open ar offies in Bedminstar?
A I'mquite sure they did, yos. |
Q Do you knew the leestises?

A It's on Hillside Aveanue, lamingtse Moad, at the

-nmmmwmu that preparsy is?
Yos, X Deliove it belowugs te ~- you, I knew it
e, Dasset, William KX.B. Basset.

 rent sppreminately s entire fleer in that

rent., I don't know,

I kaow they have a part. What part, hov many square
foot or what they have, I don't reslly kamew.
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( " Mere yeu in contast with them or they vith you

Winkler - direct S
Q Prosently, late August of '73, thesy rented the
stober or Nevember 19717

stroag, I can't -~ I don't ressll. I msan,

: 't kaew.
o It would be nearly two years.
A It would be close to twe vyears. What dates, I
50-% know.
Q Do you knew of your own knswledge heow that office

is staffed? Whether they have ems or five mor
one or thres seeretaries of whatevey? =
A Ho, I dea‘t. I know there's s sesret
I knev Nr. Mpwe hes his offiee there, sad I knd
M. Pleree is thers. That's the ealy three ihat
0 Thase mes Nave been there sonstastly sinee they
reatsd the quertsrs?

A To my Xnowledge, I thiak they have beea.

[+ When was your first eontsst with either Nr. Pierce

.'

or Nr. Ages, after thay rented the building, er that part

they ocowpy?
it's besn over & year o 80 age. I can‘t

Prier to the time they reated ia that building?
A Whea they reated?
C} Prior to the time that they reated, were you ia
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Winkler ~ direct [
contact with them or they with you?
iils they with us?

came to ws.
As == you as the mayer?

As the mayer, yes. |

What did they coms te you abeut?
well, uyhcth&tthymgﬂnlhnﬂu
offies, and they were geing te plas en building
Townahip of Nedninstes.

Q When wae that, that they msatisned thisii

» Q » O

Q This is well, way ever a year age, whea thoy* uﬂt
appreached ue.
Q Yes.

wall, it's mxymmmhtmymm
umtmuuxmm Movenber *71. This
is Awgust '73. 1f I undecstand Yeur testimeay, they had
with you priee to their remting. 8¢ vhea
over a year, would it be over two years?
gat the dates straight.

'S I'n quite sere that -~ this 48 '73 == I thimk
they came sempvhers ia November of 72, could be, to
the best of my kaowledge.




Winkler -~ direct ?

e And November of '72 is less tham a year ago.

to my kanswledge.

5 > -= November ‘72 ~- 1'm soery. ‘71. ‘71,

| . '71.

B, 414 they coms to yeu and diseuss with you
5 that they wvere ¢going te epen an office befere they wened
¢ ie? |
“oa Net t6 my knowledge. I think they were hare. Mot
8
9

10 they wire alrealdy Mare? 3
11 A Yes, quite sure they wers alrsady here. _
12 Q What vas the substanes of the discussi

14 A what was the disouseien?
15 o ™e subestance of it.
16 A Well, that they -~ they have opened an office

17 here, and they plan te purchase the land over there, and
they would 1ike te build in the Tewnehip of Badminster.
| over there you mentioned, is that the

' ¥he requested ressaing?

1 Mm_um-—ttmnml“ur

e Pid shey tell you they had already purehnsed it?
A W, they did not.

23

Did they say they wers going to purchase it?

. ‘tivst meationed havisg as offide bere, |

13/ them the first tims that you hed one with théw? |

Y

- vt M e A et s L £ el
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winkler - direct .
A THhey had plans to.
i discussion, was this at a Township Commi ttee

. T™his was sort of an executive mseting.
Executive mesting of the Towaship Committse?
In this hall, |
St not a regular Teownship Cemmittes mesting or
special meeting of the cemmittee.
No, it vasa‘'s.
It was an executive committes mesting.
Yes.

Whe ware the sxecutive cosudittes membe:

o P © » a O » O |

met vith them?
| NR. ENSLISE: Rnsuse une. Ne said

it vas an emesutive mesting. I den't thiak
T M seid the Township Coumitese.

¢ s thare a distinction? The Townshiy Cemmittee
in exsgutive committes meseting or just whet is it,

7. as exeswtors of the towaship, the three of
. tortlland, Wr. Gavia asd I,

Ia othes werds, it wae the same gweup, the
Towaship Committse, Dot it was ian-a private er emesutive
seasien. |
’ That's righe.
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Winkler - afrect 9

Q Where was the meeting held?
18 was Weld here ia Townhall.
b any meabers of the publis invited?

Q Had thers besn a request that the public de

invited or net be invitad?

A Thers had besn no question at all, »e.

) Now did the request eame te yeu fer the mesting?
1} The rereset e te m from Ne. Apes, he sated
1f ve could mBet ¥  them. a o
O  Newlompar  if T understand you cersy

wvas thias, hew iong ummm«

a That they cems to we? | |

| | This mesting you jant deseribed.

A The date I ean 20t answer. |

o T don't ool She G085. I JuSt WERt ©6 Ruow hew

long atter, a mant”  *we woults <~ o aven if it was
@ say, in a manth or after.

[ there, beth Mr. Agus and Nr. Plerve present

T know Ne. Agoe was here. I den't zessili vhe elpe
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Winkler ~ direct

: A They aia net.
they have any documsats with them?

' Mot te my knowledge.

o Did you members of the executive cosmittse,
and, of course, the thres Township Committee members,
question them, and go into what they had ia mind for
this towaship?

A no.

Q Now long did ths meeting last?

A No more thas em hour. Less them am hous}
would say. |

Q Well, vas there aaything else diseuswed, other

than what you've told us, namely, that tiiey were going

to open ar offiow here?

R No, not te my knovliedge, no.
Q Well, would it take an howr ¢t 9w into jwst thac?

A Wall, thay said publie relatisns, they would -~
G be an addition t0 the towm, and they
jres in owr tewmships and mupicipalities, they
e , R all of this.

? : s thers any requiremsnt or provision orx
éﬂim or resolution of the township that they had

to mest certain regquirements in-order to, a, opoa an

office, or, b, have & publig relations person here?
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A o 'llo, to my knewviedge, ne. Only on the sign, whioh

winkler - direct 11
A Was there anything?

1'11 agk it another way. What requiremsnts
for tham te meet before they could have a
jhtions person here?

A ¥Yell, their requirements wvhea we met with them

vas on the Master Plam, it was the RO section, it's always
haen on RO,

Q Maybe you misunderstand me.

| Ny questioa is, in order for them to either opea
the office or te have a pwblie relatioms persc

vere th.i-o any requirements that they had te
whethar it's a license or x permit?
A No, net to my kaeviedge.

Q Mdttmugmmumltmuu
permit or whatsver from the township to d¢ that?

.i No, unless it weat through the building inspector,
and that was Nr. Mamnsey.

Q Nr. Ramsey was building inspector in November of '71P

familiay with any ordinance provisiom or
. t they have to meet any reguiremsnts?

I understand had a preblem.

Q Vher 4id yeu stand for re-electioa after the
offices were opened by AT & 7




Winkler -~ direct 1;

1 A When did I stand for election?

is *73, must have been '72, yves.
you go through a primary electiaen in the

5 spring of 1972?

6l & Yes, 1 4aid.

7 Q Was thers any opposition candidate?
8 A Neo.

9’ Q Did you take a stand on this problem

10 desize to come in here?

11 A Yen, I 4id.

12 Q Bsfore you took that stand, had you had
13 meatings with Mr. Agee and Nr. Pieros or ethn Aéu

14 ;opnunuunn After the one that you mantioned.

15 A I understand vhat you mean, John.

16 We had 3 growp meeting, at what élh I zeally

17 don't know. It was in the spring, I belisve, that

18 they showed us the model of what they had down at their

i vhat their plans were.

P, meaning of wvhom?

e g Board, Township Committes, Board of
22 | AMjustment, a lot of locsl people.

23 Q S0 tam or mors township officials?

24 A I would say tem or more.

25 Q- Now, this was in the spring of °72.
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Winkler -direct 13
Yeah, this would be in the spring of '72.

s there other mstings before that mesting
fficials, either yourself and the TowAship
‘menburs or Planming Beard members?

A Bafere?

Q Yes, befors tha group meeting you just told us
about. |

A Not to my knowledge, I dea'‘t think so. I dom't
recall any.

Q@  Now, 4id you keep in comtast vith them aj

with you at the offices of ATS?T here in

A Diéd they keep in contaet wvith us?
Q Yes. Or you with them.
A They have kept in eontact, I think, with the

other Planniag Board members, with what the plans aze.
Q This offise that they have is jwet dowa ths street
hare at the intersection vith the msia street ia anL
isa't that correet?
SRR 1c's the fost of Millside Avesws, cormer of
and Hilleide Avenve.

: 5 get to this place here, you sutomatically
go past that iatersection, anyway, where their offices are.
A Right.

Q When 4did the Long Lines Division of ATsT make their

:int application te the township, either the Plamning
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R, %8, 1 4ea't. I really den’'t know. It was kind

Winkler - direct 14
Board or the Township Committee?

MR, ENGLISE: Excuse ae,

You mean & formal applicatioa for
a soming change ox -~

MR. STRONG: Anythiag ia writing
tha first time.
A That's in the filea. I dema't kaow the exact
date of that. But they wrets us a letter oa that,

I'm quite sure it's in the files. The exact date I

really couldu‘t answer that. It's in the file i’

m;

Q It would be after the group meeting?

A Yes, I weuld say yes, Johs, I would sdy 3

Q Would it be Jume or July of '727 As near as

you can reoall.

A mm.‘ttm‘mmmmtm
chairsan got killed.
Q T™hat's the Planning doaxd.

g Sam Martin. I'm just trying -~ because he
all of ghu.
MR. BNGLISH: If you don't remamber -~

of osnfusing, Sam Nertin was handling -~
Q Nx. Martia was opposed to their coming in here,

vas he not?




Winkler - direect 1%

I really don't know, Joha.
L., 1 never got that close to him.
a member of the Planning Committse. You

‘s you, Rp. Mayox?

51 a John, Mr. Martin vas on the Plasming Board, the
6 chairman.

7 Q Be was chairman. And you were a nember.

81 a Right,

ol a And ismn’t it a fact that he wes oppesed

10 application?

11 A Not te my knowledge.
120 a Was he for it?
13 a Talking with him, yes, he vas for it. Be was

14 considering it. I dem't say he was acting for it.
15 Q Well, he had to comsider it as a chairmesn, right?

16 A Yes. And what his thoughts were, a9 I answer that,
17 bevause X didu't g9 iate any detsils of further disvussionm.

18 o And what his position wvas you say you dea‘t knew,

jusstion is, vhen vas the first formsl application
T cm doswment, by AT4T?, te come ingte Bedminster?|
22| & Nr. Eaglish, I haven't got the exact date. I
23 resally don't know. That's 41l I ecan say, truthfully.

24|| It's enfile. Thers's a letter that's on file ia this
25 building somewhere.




Winkler - direct 16

Q Was this by wmeans of a letter?

I'm quite sure it was.
what aid the letter regquest?
NR. ENGLISN: Nr. Stremg, would it

5 be helpful if we ssked the memicipal elerk
6 u.muummuuyuum

7 letter?

8 MR. STROWG: Yes.

9 | THE WITMRSS: Frask, wveuld

10 in the Plamaing Board -- it weuld

11 the Plamning Beard. “

12 TER CLERK: I don’'t have

13 ' te thees records. .

14 Q That document is net available here.

15 a 1 beg yeus pevdon? |

16 Q That isitial desumpait I requsstad ie net available
17| here. Of ceurse, I dida‘t subpeena it and I ‘dida‘'t --
18] A Of sourss, it's in the Planaing Deard files and

iy Board files sre hire.
interrupt you, Mr. Mayoz? You started to

22 A 5. I was saying that the biggest coufwesion
23 || when Mx. Martia got killed. I just can’t answer. 1I°'4

24 1ike to kaow the date sywelf. I don't recall the date
25 vhen they 4id sead us the lettsr.
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Wiakler - direct | 17
Q Was there a hearing held in July 1972, on an

: By the AT4T lemg Lines Divisien for an

3 the Soning Ovdinance?

¢ 1 can't recall. I camn't answer that ane,

no. I really dom't know. Te my knewledge I deu't know
vliat month it wvas.

Q Well, wveran't there mestings held in the summer
of 19737

X On the application of the ATaT?

Q Yes.

A Hot to my knewledge.

Q  What is the first one that you reesll?

A Nr. Stromg, I dea’t knew. I caa't :

I don't recall. I don't remamber.

Q Before they mede an applicetion to the Towmship

Committes, is it the precedure that they apply to the

Planning Beard for their approval?

A T™he procedure is to apply to the Plaaning Board.

did they apply to the Plaaning Seard?

:‘ . I'11 say that's a Planniag Beard record.

| I Planning Board, bet I just dea’t reeall the
Q Now leny befers there wes an applicatien before
the Township Committes itsalf?

A ¥We have no records on any of that.
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Winkler - direct | 18
THER CILERK: No.

uthe application from ATST to ~-

:\_ TR CLERX: It's the Plamning Doard.

Ble « rieaning soerd funetion, yes. It wowld be

on the Planaing Board level.

Q Mas there sene action takes by the Plansing

Board on their application?

A Yen, thare was. Wsat dats and what time, I

don't recall. f

Q Batwean the time thet they first applied
Planning Board and the time the Planaing Board ]
vote on it, hew many times were meetings hald )
AT:T representatives?
A Mestings, I don’'t think there was any meeting
held. The only mesting I remsmber is whum the Plananing
Board -~ is vhen ~- the 4ate and the msath and time I
don't recall, is wvhen Nr. Nuff predentsd it here that
night, and that wvas the publie hearing -- or a publie
‘s the oaly mseting I resall.

- Huff appear before the Plamaing Board or nj
omittee?

"he Plasaing Biucd, yes.

-3 'mmummr By him or anyone
else.
A Yes, thers was, yes.




Winkler - direct 19

That's in the Planning Board file.
.v"ithn Planning Board take & vote on it at that

we did net.
1 o Do you know Now long after you took & vots?
Sl a Mot the date, Joha, I can't remesber. I know it's
7| om tile.
81 a 0f your ows knovledge, what pwblic relations and

9 what prosedures, vhat course did the ATT
10 take, frem their office here ia Bedmineter? !
11 A Wosd that again? sState that ageis nou.;

12 (Wnereupon, pending questidil
13 Baek Dy the reporter.) '

14 A From their office?

15 o Yeos.

16| a well, I ==

17 Q Let me ses if I can assist you. Did they

18 distridbute literature?

il they distribute litecature te us?
‘f hout the township.

T P had 1ittle peasphlete.

22| Ot  Did they aistribete them?

23 A Yes. I thiak we have some, yes.
24 g Did they have any other type of campaign to
persuade tha individuals of this township adout their

N
"
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A That's the only --

Winkler - direct 20
afforta to come here?

= The orly thing I know is just those little
el what they represent.

fiour xnowledge, that's the only --

Q That's the oaly course they took, the pawphlets
distributed?

A Yes.

Q Now.m.ulyot.thnvotcuhahymmu

of the Planning Board on this application res

an approval by the Planning Beard for resoning |

of land, so that ATST could obtain a permit to §

here, is that aorrect? :

A Would you read that back te me again, please.

(Whereupen, pending question read

back by the reperter.)

A Niek, I'm a little confused.

Q Well, let me just rephrase that.

WES a vote takes by the Planning Board.

was a vote takea by the Planning Board.

j vas that vote?

7 application of the ATs?T.

A

Q And the application being te do what?
A To accept the ATAT applicatiea.

Q

You say it was an application to accept ATaT into
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winkler -~ direct 21

the township.

‘¢t that entail doing somathing else? Dida't
resoning?

A Yes, it did.
Q What wvas the rescolution that was adopted as a

result of that vete?

A What was the resolution?

Q What was the resclution that was adopted?
A You mesn the wordiag of it?

d The substance of u;

A I don't remsmber that, John. I can't
substance or the wording of it. "
Q Well, would the substanee of it be to accept ATET
inte the township, as yow stated --

A Right.

Q And would it he to reszeme the lll acres, or is that
4 separate vate?

gtrying te thiak, what was that.

was a vote to accept ATLT, this I'm quite

B That was ths substance of one.

A Yeah, right,
O Was there a subsequent or another vote by the

Planning Board, and I'm referring now to resoning of any
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Winkler - direct 22

tract of land., 1If you recall.

't recall. I dom't recall.

lieve you stated that when the representatives
rst approsched you, they did not yet purchase

the land that they subsequeatly purchased from Schley.

A Not to my kmowledge.

Q I'm sorry, 1 dida'£ hear that.

A Not to my knewledge, John.

Q Do you know when they purchased that property from,

I believe, Remneth Schley and other Schley hefl
A No, I do not.
(Discussion off the record.
(After discussion.)
Q Did AT&T buy one tract of land from one seller,
did they buy twe tracts of land? I;u talking about
the particular property we are concerned with here.
A Ny knowledge now, John, they bought the first
tract of land, or thay had an option on it, and thea

W ions en other parts of land.
of the land is in Par Hills, is it not?
J» Part of the land in Far Hills, and they have
“the option, I believe, om -- let's see.
The west side ~-- the west side of 287.
Q The land in Par Hills, that is the land that they

either purchased or cbtained on option from Basset.
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Winkler - direct 23
Basset, yes.

it about the land which is in our township,
?%n:? Who was that acquired from, if you know?
—’11nk it was -- I'm gonna guwess. X thimk it
was the Schley family, from the Par Hills Development
Company . |

Q Through an intermediary of the firm of Wharton,
Stuart, Davis.

A Yes, I think the Schley tract.

Q The particular tract we're concerned vi’

here on rezoning is that traet in Bedminster,
consists of approximately 11l acres.

A Yes, as near as I recall the acrcago.‘ydi.
Q When you were firat approached by AT&T personnel,
I believe you mentioned the name Agée and Pierce. I
believe you said AT&T had not yet acquired the 111 acres
of land. If you know.

A To my mind, knowledge, I don't think they acquired
it think, |

you know haw long after their initial approach

pers of the Township Committee they did buy it?

A No, I de not kpow.

Q Did they buy it befere the vote of the Planning
Board for approval of their application td come into

Bedminster?
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Winkler - direct 24
A To my knowledge, I don't know,

Township Committee, of which you were mayor,
‘the resolution adopted by the Planning Board

i AT¢T's application to come in here, is that

right?

A Yeah. We had a resolution frem the Planning Board.
Q When did you get that resolution? Approximately.
A That would be sometime in '72, to my knowledge.

Q Well, ves. We're all sure it was in '71,"~

I would like to try to pinpoint it more.

A What month?

Q The month, if you can. Yeu can't r.caﬁi

A No, I don't recall. {

Q How many meetings 414 the Township Committee

hold after that resolution was submitted to you, as
mayor of the Township Committes, on this application?
A On the application.

Q Yes.

to my knowledge.

::1. was there a meeting in July 1972 to

resolution adopted by the Planning Board?

&ﬁiy”or August?

A Not to my knowledge, because -~ what's confusing
this is Mr. Martin.

As I recollect, wasn't anything done after
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Mr. Martin passed away.

Q Well, before August of '72 -~
A Not to my knowledgs, I don't recall it. I
don't remember.

Q@  And that's a year ago, August of '72.

A Yeah.
Q Before August of '72, 4id the Township :

have under consideration the resolution adop

the Planning Board that we're spesking of?

A Yes.
Q They did have it under consideration.
A Well, they got a resclutiom from the Planning

Board, recommending it.

Q What considerations di4 the Township Committee
have or give to this resolution?

recommendation from the Planning Board.

you take a vote?

f the Tbunsﬁip Committee or the Planning Board?

22 Q fbﬁnship Committee. Did it take a vote oa the

23 resolution?

24 A Yes, it was all voted on, ves.

25|‘ Q Did the Township Committee approve the resolution

L
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of the Planning Board?

B, John, sure, yes.

jwhat action did they approve it?

‘t motion,

Q And wvhen was that adopted?
THE WITNESS: Frank, I defer to you.
THE CLERK: I dom't recall.

A It's on record here, that's all I can say.

Q Well, was it before or after the death of

Mr. Martin that we spoke of a moment ago?
A I recall it was after the death. Some ;
me after the death of Mr. Martin. k;
Q What course did this application take arles
the Township Committee adoptad a -otieavapprovinq the

resolution?

A Then it was referred back to the Planning Board.
Q And for what purpose?

A Por their planning.

| did this relate to rezoning?

i to this point, was there anything before the

"~Tb;iiﬁi§:¢b-1tta¢ regarding rezoning of this 1lll acres?

A Hot to my knowledge, no.
Q 80 that all this time, the resolution and the

motion adopted relate solely to AT&T's application to
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come into Bedminster.
fit, this rezoning?

MR. STRONG: Read the question back.

(Whereupon, pending question read

5 back by the reporter.)
6 A Yes. Sure, yes. Yes, John,
7 Q When was the first consideration given to rezoning
8 the 111 acres?
9 A It had to be, I would say, in January of f73.
10 the first part of the year, A
11 Q January of '73,
12 A Somewhere in the first part of '73.
13 Q Is this normal or regular, to wait fruuf*i*
14 August until January, that length of time?
15 A Is it normal procedure?
16 Q Yes.
17 A I think with the Planning Board's study, it is.
18 Q And in January of ‘73 the Planning Board adopted

don for rezoning this 11l acres?

oning the whole township.

_;1. my question is direct and only to the

'”ill»nétos;

23| A Yes.
24 Q Before I go further, Mr. Winkler, I would like

/

25 .to ask you; what is your eoccupation?
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A I'm a superintendent,
ftwhom are you employed?
loyed by Brady Security Realty Corporation.

at the full and correct name?

p ]

Yes, Brady -~
Does that company own land in Bedminster?
Yes, it does.

Do you know approximately how many acres?
In Bedminster?

In Badminster.

PO O 0 P 0

The exact acreage, I really den't recal

As near as you can.

N

A couple thousand acres.
Nearly ten thousand?
No, two.

Nearly two thousand. A Yes.

c Qo ¥ 0

Are you superintendent also for another Brady
Company?

g 1'm not.

; ere a Sterling Security Company?

we. that'sASterling Security.

Is that composed of Brady family members?

A RO, it's not.
Q It is not. A It is not.
Q Does that own land in Bedminster?

28
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A Yes, it does, yes.

you know approximately how many acres that

. John, I don't know.

5 Q Is it more or less than two thousand?

6 A OCh, yes, it's small. _

7 Q Isn't it a fact, though, Mr. Mavyor, that the
8 Sterling Security Corporation is a corporation of
9 several members or relativea of the Brady family?
10 A Definitely not. "
11 Q It is not. A ”
12 Q How long have you been superintendent

13 Brady Realty Company that you mentioned? :
14 A Since 1961, Febru#ry first, |

15 Q And as superintendent, what, just generally,
16 are your duties?

17 A My duties is to maintain the buildings, oversee
18 the buildings.

19 ARg the grounda?

,;fthe grounds, yes, sir.

ﬁ'ate the officers of this Brady Company?

T2 "1 really don't know the trustees.

X
23 Q Do you know who the president is?
24 A Yes,.Mr. James C. Brady.
25" Q Vice-president, secretary, treasurer?




Winkler - direct 39

1  7was August 1971.

2 I know.

3 A I know it‘wn: in August or September. It was

4 close to that.

5 f MR. S8TRONG:

6 I really wanted

7 date. I'm not sure thit‘

8 August of 1971,
ol A August of 1971,

10 Q Did the Alan Dean suit -- the suit had been filed
11 against the township, 4id it have any bearing on the
12 decision to resone the township?

A It 4id, yes.

Did the application of AT&T for a permit -~

ather, for --

Application.
17 Q ~-an amendment to the Zoning Ordinance have any
18 bearing on the decision to rezone the entire township?
19 A Did you say amendment?
20 Q The amendment to the Zoning Ordinance.
21 A Amendment to the Zoning Ordinance.
22 Q Yes.
23 | A Did it have any bearing on it?};‘
24 Q Well, let me withdraw that queir\#wm

25 Did AT&T's application heré in the township to come
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A No, I don't know that.

are family. They are all family members.
”ﬁthera some interconnection between this Brady
Realty Company -- 1I'm not using the correct name,

I realize.

A It's Brady Security.

Q And the Sterling Security Company?

A No, there's no relation, to my knowledgef

Q There's no inter-relationship between tR

A Not to my knowledge.

Q The same officers or trustees?

A Not to my knowledge.

Q Do you know who resides on the two thousand

acres that Brady Realty Company owns?

A Who resides on them?
Q Yes. What Brady family members reside there?
A Well, it would bé all the children of the late

2 C. Brady you talk of is Junior.
& - 32 C. Brady I'm talking about is Senior,

passed away two years ago May.

Qo And now it's .. 3.. C. Brady, Jr., who is the
president.
A The son, yes.
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Q Does he live within this two thousand acre

5

Q Rre there other Brady family members who live
there?

A Yes., He has a brother.

Q What's his name? A Nicholas.

Q Any other Brady members?

A And two daughters.

Q The two daughters would be sisters of

and James.

A Yes., .

Q And they are mﬁrried and have their own homes?
A Yes, sir.

Q Is this tract or area strictly owned by members

of the Brady family? There are no outsiders living on
the land?
A Not to my knowledge. No, not to my knowledgc;
Rfithe Township Committee ever take a vote on
"e 111 acres of AT&T? I'm not talking about
‘ﬁvnew Township Ordinance, I'm talking about
the rezoning of 111 acres.
A Not to my knowledge, John.

MR. ENGLISH: 1I'm sorry, I dida't

hear the answer.

31
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Winkler - direct 32

Not to my knowledge.
jytially, when AT&T opened offices here and
(ly when tde presented an application to

ing Board, and a resolution was submitted to

the Planning Board on -- to the Township Committee,

the Township Committee adopted a motion, all of that

was strictly relating to rezoning 11l acres, was it

not?
A
Q

A

Q
A

No.

What was it in relation to?
Joha,I don't recall.

Excuse me?

I don't recall it. The wording -- I don't know

what it was. I can't recall it.

Q

Well, I'm not asking you to give us the wording,

of course, Mr. Mayor, but I'm asking you the substance.

Yes. I don't recall the wording of it -- or -~

or the substance of the wording.

%the substance, am I wrong in stating that
e of it was simply as to AT&T's application

o the township, or, as related te that,

In other words, for an amendment to the Zoning

Ordinance?

A

I don't think so, John, no.
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Q Are you stating, Mr. Mayor, that the AT&T did

5 amend the 111 acres so that they could obtain

a permit to build there?

A The substance of it, John, I can not answer.
Q You can not answer, A No.

Q This is all within the past year, now, is it
not?

A Yeah, sure. Puts you back in ~- that'{;b

think I can say, Frank has it on record here

the substance of it is I just can't recall. b2
Q Wasn't there a change in direction aﬁ some péi;t
when the township Planning Board and/or the Township
Committee began to think of a complete new Zoning
Ordinance?
A Would you reéd that back?

(Whereupon, pending question read
back by the reporter.)

MR. ENGLISH: I object to the
form of the question about the change
of direction, 1 would suggest the question
be amended to inquire if there was something

about an idea of rezoning the whole township.

MR. STRONG: That's what I asked him.
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They were first talking about amending
the Zoning Ordinance and now I'm asking
if they didn't decide now to take up an
entire new ordinance for the township.

In other words, -- |
Q Wasn't there, Mr., Mayor, a change from just
considering the application of AT&T to re:one\lll acres

to now adopting an entire new Zoning Ordinance?

A That's right, ves.
0 That's correct.
A Yeah. In other words, zoning the 111

Planning Board members decided we'd rezone the §

township.

0 When did they decide now to rezone the entire
township?

A When did they?

Q Yes.

A This again I think is back in the first part of

ink it was recommended from the Planning Board
Bhe whole townihip.

Agdi;ho made the recommendation?

A The Planning Board.

Q Well, someone brought it up to the Planning Board.

Who did that?
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Q Do you know how long they had this under consideratio
A. Before they went ahead and done it?

Winkler - direct 35
A I really don't recall that. It wasn't me. It
>ur attorneys, it could have been our attorneys,
-i¢ Jave been our -- Mr. Agle.

‘ you know whether the suggestion that the

entire township be rezoned came from the planning
consultant, Mr. Agle, a menmber of the Planning Board,

or anyone elsa?

A I'm qﬁite sure all the Planning Board was involved

in the whole thing on the changing of the Zoning

Q How often does the Planning Board have i

public meetings, once a month or twice a month

A Once a month, the third Monday of each r
Q How often does the Township Committee meet?
A Except June, July and August, we meet twice a month,

the first and third Monday.
Q Was it publicized?
MR. ENGLISH: Excuse me. Was what
publicizedf

geconsideration of rezoning the entire township.

ﬂ%t publicized?

My question being -- at a meeting or whatever.

N?
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Q Yeé.

> not to my knowledge, I don't know how long.

jeventually came out at the Township Committee

%at they were going to rezone the entire

5 township, did it not?

6 A I believe so, ves.

7 Q When? What meeting? What month?

8 A I can't recall that. I don't recall it.

9 Q Well, was it before August of -- withdram

10 ‘Was it in the springtime of '73 or whe-$ 

11 recall? 2

12 A I'm sure you recall the March fifth me ;

13 public hearing of the new Zoning Ordinancc,‘so it was
14 really worked on months before that.

15 Q They worked on it months before that?

16 A Before we brought it out to the publie¢ hearing,
17 which that was March fifth.

18 Q How many months before that had they been

this, Mayor?

§ change?

l rezoning of the entire township.

22 A I don't recall, I don't remember the time.
23 Q Would it be three months, six months, nine months?
24 A I'm gonna say all of four months.
25 Q The Planning Board adopted an Ordinance before
it was brought out for public consideration, right?
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1 A Adopted an Ordinance before public consideration?

I'm sorry. The Planning Board adopted .

ce, the new Zoning Ordinance, did it not?

&, they adopted the new Zoning Ordinance.

5 Q And when was that, in Pebruary?
6 A Yes, it had to be in February, because --
7 Q Of this year.
8 A And then we had the public hearing on March fifth,
9 '73.
10 Q Before they adopted it in February 1973y
11 the residents of Bedminster aware that they
12 to be asked to consider an entire new Zoning
13 A Yes, because it was legally publicized.
14 Q By law it was publicized before the March fifth
15 meeting.
16 A Yes. It was in the Planning Board records. It
17 would be in the Planning Board records.
18 Q Did you feel it would be useful to have a

dme to see what the residents felt about an
f foning Ordinance?

*: I feel it was what now?

(whereupon, pending question read
23 back by the reporter.

No, I don't think that's the proper way of handling

25 ll -it.
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Q There was no referendum.
there was not.
fore publication of this entire new Zoning
' which was done just prior to the March fifth
public meeting, the township citizens were not aware

that a new Zoning Ordinance was coming, or were they?

W R

A Only by publication.

Q Only by publication. And this is in Pebruary
'ot '73.

A Yes.

Q There was pressure by AT&T to rezone

at least there was a request by them, and that]
that first came up, isn't it so?

A Yes.

Q And before AT&T made the request, 1ll1 acres was
zoned five acre residential.

A Five acres residential, on the Master Plan on RO,
under RO,

the resolution of the Planning Board, then

Do youiknow when the Alan Dean suit was brought

against the township? I should ask your attorney.
A I'm quite sure it was ~- we got our firat --

MR. ENGLISH: If I may answer, it
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.was August 1971,
I know.

inow it was in Augqust or September. It was

¢ MR. STRONG: Thank you, Mr. English.
I really wanted tb get the correct
date. I'm not sure the mayor would know.
August of 1971.

A August of 1971.

Q Did the Alan Dean suit ~-- the suit had ?ﬁ-m‘
against the township, 4id it have any bearing &

decision to rezone the township?

A It did, yes.
Q Did the application of AT&T for t-peruit -
rather, for --

A Application.

Q --an amendment to the Zoning Ordinance have any
bearing on tha decision to rezone the entire township?
| you say amendment?

fuannndment to the Zoning Ordinance.

iﬁ-mant to the Zoning Ordinance.

A Did it have any bearing on it?
Q Well, let me withdraw that question.

Did AT&T's application heré in the township to come
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in here have any bearing on rezoning the Zoning Ordinance?

3} it would have, yves.
t, if any, other applications or pressures

were there to bring about a resoning in

5 the township?

6 A They were the only two to my knowledge.

7 Q Was there any feeling, any ground swell of

8 public opinion to rezone the township?

9 A Public opinion -- would you read that back?

10 (Wwhereupon, pending guest é
11 back by the reporter.)

12 Q If the question isn't clear 1'll rephr-w

13 (Whereupon, pending queitién read

14 back by the reporter.)

15 A Rephrase that again.

16 In other words, you're asking --

17 Q I believe you mentioned that the AT&T applicatidn,
18 the Alan Dean suit were the pressures which were brought

22
23

25

A

Q

ship officials that led up to the rezoning
;\lhip.
f question is, were there any other considerations

£

such as public opinion that brought this about?

Not to my knowledge, no.

Had there been threat of suit by AT&T against

-the township if they did not act reasonably soon i»
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to approve their application?

§ to my knowledge.

il, you were present, and I believe I was
"’f?hnyor, at a meeting of the Township Committee,
were you not, when Sidney Dillon, attorney for AT&T,
stood up and was critical of the delays, and in fact,
gave an ultimatum of a deadline if the township did not

act upon it they would take some other measures?

A I don't recall that meeting.

Q Wouldn't that be in the late summer or
1972? At a meeting of the Township Conmittee?f
A I don't recall it, John. I don't recal

my knowledge.

Q Wasn't there a veiled threat made by Mr, Dillon --
A No.
Q ~--that there was some action of the Township

Committee that was fishy, and I may not be using the
correct tcru; but that was the connotation, and he said
etion of the Township Committee, guotes,
,;réta, in the delay?

;to my knowledge. I don't recall that.

d; Don'e you remember some kind of criticism of the

Township Committee in which they said, they threatened
the committee and stated that the rezoning of 111 acres

to five acre residential some few years back was wrong,
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because Mr. Gavin had taken part in it?

| bis came from Mr. Dillon?

j; Sidney Dillon.

Bnow -- I know there was one question that

3 Mr. Dillon hpd --

6 Q There was some discussion.

7 A Yes, there was, but I don't recall what it was.

8 I'll agree with that, there was some discussion, yes,

9 there was. ;

10 Q Mr. Dillon in fact took the floor before :

11 Township Committee and, in effect, make an a r

12 the township's action stinks, or some such e 'f f <L

13 A ¥ell, I'm quite sure, Mr. Strong, iffit;;?anything,
14 Robettsaeni - has him .on record here.

15 Q You know there was something of this nature?

16 A I know there was something about Mr. Gavin.

17 Q It related to a vote in which Mr. Gavin participated|.
18 A Yes, I understand what you're talking about.

i effect did that have upon your decision to
1fientire township?

‘ A; effect?

| fﬁﬁt's right.

A Nothing to my knowledge.

Q Was there concern after that accusation that the

township had acted illegally or improperly in making
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the 111 acres five acre residential?

to my knowledge, no.

' Pebruary '73, what was the status of the suit

pan against the township?

5 MR. ENGLISH: You want me to answer

6 that?

7 THE WITNESS: 1I'll defer to Mr.English
8 MR. ENGLISH: The Alan Dean suit

9 was scheduled for trial in, I think, Novembe)
10 of 1972, i
11 MR. STRONG: Right. |

12 MR. ENGLISH: And on the df

13 appointed for trial, counsel fep?isented

14 to the court that zoning changes were

15 under consideration by Bedminster which

16 might have a bearing upon the issues raised
17 in the Alan Dean suit, and for that reason
18

23

25

for the effect, and were you given the opinion of the

R

both sidia, namely Alan Dean and the
township, suggested to the court that

the trial be postponed in order to permit
clarification of the situation. 2aAnd
that was done.

Q Now, was there a discussion -- withdraw that.

In your Planning Board meetings, did you ask
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effect of the proposed new Ordinance upon population

d you word that different?

Was there some expert opinion given tq
the Planning Board or the Township Cormittee as to
population growth to result if this Ordinance were
adopted?

A Yes, I think we got that through Mr. Agle,

I think the Planning Board got that through Mr. Agle.

10
11
12
13
14
15

16 |

17

18

.area all your 1life, are you not, Mayor?

Q That's Mr. Charles Agle.
A Yes.
Q Was there a figure used of what the pop

growth would be in the township if the 0rdina¥L'.}f
adopted? |
A Yes, Mr. Agle, I think, reported on that, ves,
he did.

Q And did he state that the township population
would grow to approximately 40,000, or the Somerset
 or what?

the amount of growth?

: populatibn.

" A T really couldn't tell you the exact numbers.

I know he did give us a study on that.

0 You are a resident .of this area, the Somerset Hills




Winkler - direct 45
1 A Yes, up to -- vyes.

at is the population growth of what they call

Wills area, which I presume is Basking Ridge,
?, Bernardsville, Peapack Gladstone, Far Hills.

A I really don't know the exact figure.

5
6 Q Was there a figure of 90,000 used as a projected
7 population growth?
8 A Exact figures I can not say.
[+ Q Was there a figure of 40,000 used for growth
10 in Bedminster? L
11 A Ag&in, I can’t answer that correct numbj
12 0 Wasn't the figure of 90,000 growth given ?
13 Somerset Hills area?
14 A Ninety thousand?
18 I don't recall the figures now. I don't know.
16 Q At any rate, did Mr. Agle give an opinion that
17 the population would increase if this Ordinance was
18 adopted?

A Ye’.

.‘according to your recollection, did he give

. that it would be a substantial increase in

22

23 A Yes.

24 MR. ENGLISH: Excuse me. Do you

25 mean absolutely or in comparison with the
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old five acre'Ordinance?

MR. STRONG: Well, I'm not
sure as I understand your question.
?y v_i": I mean is, compared to what is is now
as to Qﬁgf;it would be with the Ordinance.

MR, ENGLISH: You mean the maximum
population that would fit into the
township if the town was fully developed
in accordance with the Ordinance?

Or do you mean the social
operating beyond anybody's contry
would bring about? 2

Q In a sense, ves.

But what he prediéted would actually happen
as to population increase in Bedminster, not what
theoretically could be projected.
A Mr. Strong, I was very curious about that, too,
and I had Charlie run down some figures for me, and ﬁe
took the o0ld Ordinance of the 5 and 1 and 2 that we had ~-
e l}ucltion, Mr. Mayor, is --
MR, ENGLISH: Well, wait.

s to the new Ordinance would do.
A That's what I'm getting at.

If you took the old Ordinance of five acres and

built on every part of the five acres, everything was
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subdivided, we'd have a population of around 18,500

's if it was all done or developed.

Brything was developed. No more five acres.

5 And I give him a run down of the new Zoning Ordinance,

6 and, believe me, I can't believe it was 18,000 population.
7 That's the figures he gave to me.

8 Q When did he give you that?

9 A When we were considering the new Ordinang

10 Q Well, is this before February and March¥

11 A Before March fifth. “

12 Q Well, I believe I'm correct, I've seen fj

13 of a projection of 40,000. Did you hear of ;uch a

14 projection in population?

15 A No, 1 have not.

16 Q And also a projection for the Somerset Hills area
17 of 90,000. Did you hear such a projection?

18 A No, I have not.

”¥anyone else give an opinion as to population
‘jfé e Planning Board meetings?

. finot to my knowledge, no.

22 Q Were there other experts consulted besides

23" Mr. Agle regarding population growth?

24 A Not to my knowledge, no.

25|| Q Was there an expert opinion as to -~ given as to
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the effect of the new Ordinance upon land developed
fpter?

ert's opinion on land development?

11, someone's opinion that they asked for.

A Yes. That was handled all through Charlie Agle.
Q He gave that opinion too.

A Yes, he gave all that opinion, yes,

Q Did he give an opinion of a rapid increase in

growth, building or construction?
A 'Yes, he did. That's with the Alan Dean;
Q Did he give an opinion that industry
into Bedminster if the new Ordinance were ado
A Yes, he did.

Q Isn't it so that AT&T alone, if coming into
Bedminster, would bring in a pbpulation of two or three

thousaﬁd?

A The population of two or three thousand living
here?

.i:ocall the population of people going to work
;didn't consider that they were going to live
here.

Q Let's take that first.

What population would be working here?

“A They gave a figure of between 2,500 and 3,000
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by 1985.

5?2 A Yes.
+ about 1975?

at figure they did not give.

5 Q They didn't give? A No.

6 Q .They intended to build immediately, did they not,
7 once they got their approval?

8 A If they got their approval.

9 Q And this was going to be national headq;

10 of Long Lines Division.

11 A That's right.

12 Q And didn't they give a figure of how maiw

13 would be employed there as of that time?

14 A By '75?

15 Q How long a period of time did they project

16 it would take to build their national headquarters here?
17 A It would take them over two years or more to

18 build the national headquarters, to builad.

Brou remember generally the dimensions of the
.;wu: it two stories, five stofies. six stories?

fan't be over forty feet high:

22 Q Forty? A Yes.
23 Q And that's how many storiées? Four or three or what?
24 A That would only be -- if they had ten foot ceilings,

zsii but I'm quite sure there's a safety factor of any type of
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building like that, you have to have a certain ceiling

fon't know if it's ten foot ceiling, that's

"I'm quite sure that the Ordinance reads
different, so I would say something of no more than

three stories.

Q You don't know the dimensions.
A No. I haven't even seen the plans.

Q Well, if it was going to be built in 1978,

Mr. Mayor, isn't it so that they did give you
as to how many people would be employed here
was finished?
A Seventy-five.
Q Seventy-five. . And secondly, as to how many
people would be living in the township, or coming into
the township, as a result of that headquarters being
built here?
A There is a record in the Planning Board on that.
i ecord.
t is certainly before 1985, isn't it?
MR. ENGLISH: Excuse me a minute.
(Short recess at 11:30 a.m.)
(After recess at 11:40 a.m.)
(Whereupon, last two questions and answers

read back by the reporter.)
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A You're referring to 3,000 people --

not referring to any particular figure. I
fhow if there wasn't a projection made of a
increase and employee population increase

in this township, certainly before 1985,

A I recall there was a letter out in their
application. What the figures was, I really don't know.
I'm guessing. I really don't know, John. I know it's

on the record of the Planning Board. I'm qui e,

they hgve a copy of all that.
Q But your statement that there was an iff
projected as of 1985, is that accurate, or isf

that the projection of the population growth, or --

A I would say it was accurate --

Q ~--0r employee growth -~

A I beg your pardon?

Q --is for a time long before 1985?
A No. I really couldn't answer that.

'73 ou remember when AT&T was applying for an
“fto the Zoning Ordinance so that their tract
e fés could be rezoned? Do you remember that?
A | Yes, right,

Q Was there a discussion of installation of a

new sewer system?
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Q Yes. Let me pinpoint it more.
'g1';-~int it more.
. 't there a discussion that if this national
rs were built in Bedminster, that there would
have to be installation of a sewer system, or installation
of some addition to sewer systems, or whatever?
A To my knowledge, they would build their own
sewer system, This was on their plan, that they would

build their own.

MR. ENGLISH: By they, youj

THE WITNESS: AT&T, yes.
Q Was there an opinion among the Planning 
members or the Township Committee members tﬁat:tﬁgre
would have to be a sewer system installéd if AT&T
came in here, by the township?
A That question was asked of AT&T and AT&T said
they had plans to build their own, if we have to build
one they Qould build -- help us build it.
jj they said that if the township had to build
% ould give an assist to the township.

| In what form would this help or assistance be?

Wwhat form?
Yes.

I really can't == I really don't know what the




W ® 9 & n

10
11
12
13
14
15
16

17

18

22
23 ||

25

system?

Winkler - direct 53

form was, what the plan was.

ji they mention that they would contribute
’g}ard the construction of it?
e was no figure given, to my knowledge, to me.
Q . What was the discussion, more specifically,
Mr. Mayor, about this sewer systgm by AT&T with the
Planning Board members?
A To my knowledge, the only thing, they said that
they -~ if we want to build a sewer system, that they
would join in and build a sewer system to help;
their needs. '
Q Did they state anything about building
system and turning it over to the township? ’
A Not to my knowledge, no.
Q When they said ﬁhat they would help build it,
was there any discussion that this was an illegal act
on the township -- on the part of AT&T?
A I don't think so, no.

i anybody raise a question whether it was
tngT&T to assist in any way, whether financially

lal construction, in the building of the sewer

i 2o

on
A There was some discussion/it, which we don't o

that. I mean, if we're gonna build a sewer plant, we're

-gonna build a sewer plant. If they want to tie into it
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1 and they'll tie into it and they'll pay their own

‘ding a2 gsewer plant and turning it over to

2 not the proper procedure to take.

5 Q Did you or any members of the Planning Board

6 feel that there was an inducement being offered or

7 tendered to the township by AT&T in the form of this

8 ~aid for sewer system?

9 A Yes, yes.

10 Q And was there any action taken on it byji,

11 Planning Board?

12 A No, there was not.

13 Q At the March 5 puplic hearing, there was a tape

14 taken by the township, such as here today on this of

15 the proceedings of that meeting, were there not?

17 Q Who has possession of that now?
18 A It's in this office- here, Mr. Robertson has it.

& copy made or given out to anyone, such as -~

B to my knowledge.

%'as Mr. Oliver Filly,or anyhody else?

22 Ai Not to my knowledge.

23} Q Incidentally, Mr. Robertson has it here?

24 A He should have it, yes.

25rr ; MR. STRONG: Mr. English, is it possible
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to get that? I don't know how -- get
a copy of it or whatever? If you've already

got it here. I don't know what the expense

is to reproduce it,

5 MR. ENGLISH: I think if it's not

6 been reproduced and if it were to be

7 reproduced, there ought to be a charge.

8 MR. STRONG: I'm coming to that.

9 What is the expense to repr?duce it?
10 MR. ENGLISH: I knew nothif

11 I wasn't at the meeting. ;

12 According to how long it &

13 MR. STRONG: Do you have: § oquction,'
14 Mr. English, or do you, Mr. Mayor, if I

15 obtain a reproduction?

16 THE WITNESS: I have no objection.
17 MR. ENGLISH: I would prefer to

18 consult with the township attorney, whose

associate I am in this case, before giving
you an suthoritative answer, Mr. Strong,

but I will take it up with him.

MR. STRONG: I trust, you express
23 you don't have an objection, and I presume
24|| the mayor doesn't.

25 3 MR. ENGLISH: I have no position
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except I will take it up with the

township attorney.

MR. SIRONG: Off the record.
(Discussion off the record.)

(After discussion.)

Q In the vote upon the new Ordinance, Mr. Mayor,
and this is the complete rezoning of the township --

A Now this is Planning Board or Township Committee?
g +) The vote of the Planning Board. Was -- you voted

in favor of the new Zoning Ordinance?

A I 4aid, sir.
Q And was this primarily to have the Alan$
suit resolved and also to have the area that ¢
was interested in rezoned?

A That's right, yes.

Q And in your yves vote in support of that Ordinance,
what, if any,considerations were there?

A In land change, you mean?

1;the decision upon voting for the new Ordinance.
. other --

'g, if any, other considerations were there,

ere were others?

A Yes, to upgrade the Zoning Ordinance from the

old Zoning Ordinance.
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A Yes.
Bt were the expressed opinions at the time
e of the other members of the Planning Board?
eir reasons, as you recall them, for adopting
this new Zoning Ordinance?
MR. ENGLISH: I suggest that calls
for pure hearsay, since other members
of the Planning Board are to be deposed
the question might better be dirgctgd -
to them. I object to the questgii v
| MR. STRONG: May he answer j'_
to your objection?
MR. ENGLISH: Yes.
A I don't recall the others.
Q Was thexe extensive discussion among the Planning
Board members?
A There was a number ofldiscuasions on it, there
was,
g the Planning Board members meet with
Ptives of ATST and Alan Dean before the
ﬁ ¢ the new Ordinance?
ﬁw&.i;ﬁ just trying to think. I'm quite sure we
met with Alan Dean's attorney on it, but I don't

recall meeting with AT&T.

Q Who was Alan Dean's attorney, if you recall?




® 3 & =

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17

18

22

23

25

Winkler - direct 58

A That was Mr. Ralph Mason.

e representatives of Alan Dean with him,
im?

. I can't -- I don't recall.

Q How many times before the vote was taken

were therevmeetings with Alan Dean's attorney and/or

Alan Dean's representatives, such as other officials?

A Only this one meeting we had up here.

Q Do you recall how long before the Ordinahce_}

was adopted that that meeting took place?
Né, I don't recall how long before thi f
Would it be weeks or a month?

It was at least a couple of months.
A couple of months. A Yés.
That would be sometime at aro -
January, sometime around January.

Well, it was adopted in February.

>0 ¥ 0O L0 O » O ¥

Well, --

it would be arocund December '72, perhaps?
ﬁ;? you recall.

ere in December, January. I know it was
veky ci?se to the deadline.

Q That was the only meeting with their attorney

or representatives?

A Yes, it was taken right here, because Mr. Bowlby

has the records of that.
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Q Mr. Bowlby attended? A Yes.
i#’s the counsel for the Planning Board.
ht.
many -- I may have asked you. Did any of
the ATS&T representatives meet with members of the
Planning Board before the Ordinance was adopted?
A Not‘to my knowledge. Not with me.
Q At the meeting when Alan Dean's attorney

was present, was this an open meeting or an execu

meeting?

A This was sort of an exclusive meeting.

Q An executive meeting. A Yes.

Q It was not public.

A Well, yes, it was public, because it was in

this building.

Q It wasn't a reqularly scheduled meeting?
A Just by appointment, that's all.
Q By appointment.

date, you know, a scheduled day, let's put

u_fsit was not a regular monthly meeting of the
Planning Board.
A No, it was not, no.

Q In the Planning Board meetings discussing the

proposed new Ordinance, and this is before the whole
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1 new Ordinance was adopted, do you recall whether

s of the Planning Board suggested a referendum

izens of Bedminster to consider their opinion?

. only thing I recollect, it was brought up,

5 and that was all that was done.
6 Q Was it broﬁght up by the Township Committee --
7 withdraw that.
8 Was it brought up by one of the members of the
9 Planning Board?
10 A Yes, it was brought up by one of the P.;'?‘
11 Board members.
12 Q Was there a vote taken on whether to h.?
13 a referendum or not? - |
14 A No, there was not.
15 Q Was there a reason why they didn't follow
16 this suggestion to have a referendum?
17 A The reason I don't recall. The reason I de not
18 recall.

»>elieve you stated that the proposed new

;;1nance was under consideration by the
poard a ‘total of about four months?

22 A I would say yes.

23 Q Being adopted in February, that would be
24 approximately from November 1972 until February 19737
25 A I would say,somewhere in December.
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11 @ December of '72 is when it was first proposed?

 the first proposal to adopt this new,

¥ 'ﬁfnew Zoning Ordinance, came from what direction
5 or what source?

6 A It came -~ the recommendation of the Planning

7 Board.

8 Q Well, I'm talking about the Planning Board. It

9 came from within the Planning Board members.

10 A Yes.
11 Q Is that right? Do you remember who fir

12 proposed it?

13 A I'm quite sure Mr.Fales.

14 Q And do you remember what he said as to why?
15 A No, I do not.

16 Q Who made the recommendations that went into
17 the Ordinance?

18 A Again, it was Mr. Agle and Mr. Bowlby.

by Bowlby and Mr. Agle.

there was --
ise me, go ahead.

22 A I think Mr., Fales appointed a sub-committee on

23 that. I don't recall the names of that.
24 Q Appointed a sub-committee to prepare a new,

25 entire new Zoning Ordinance.
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j the approximate date of that was when?

; Fit had to be sometime in December, November
-{r, the latter part.

Q And I believe as you stated one of the essential
parts of this new Ordinance would be to include the
rezoning of the 111 acres AT&T owned, so that it would

be changed to R and O, is that right?

A Yes.

Q Do you :emember from approximately all %
onward, substantial objections by citizens atJi
the Township cbmmittee meetings to this propOa{
rezoning? 1I'm talking about the AT&T rezoning.
A Yes, there was some discussions. I'm quite

sure it's in the minutes of the township meeting.

Q They were little more than discussions, were
they not? |
A Yes, a few ware.

full houses. A Yes.

fithe people attending were opposding the
‘rf ich was then before the Township Committee |
to rezone 111 acres to R and 0?
A Correct, that's correct.

Q And that situation continued from that point on,
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a few citizens in the room opposing that, right?
liat's correct.
ione stage there was a series of petitions
‘to the Township Committee opposing AT&T.
A That's correct.
Q And am I correct in stating that there wvere
over seven hundred, approximately 714 signers of

those petitions?

A I really don't know what the number of then were,

but there was a number of them.
Q They are on file with the Township c1e:1'
A They are on file with Mr. Robertson. '
Q Now, on the proposed new Zoning Ordihaﬂ;e
the publication of the March fifth meeting was
about, was what, about two or three weeks ahead of

the meeting, or how long ahead, if you remember?

A I think the law requires two. I think two
weeks before, fourteen days before the public hearing.
this the first notice the public got of
"jed new Zoning Ordinance, the publication?

‘P. the majority of people, yes.

Q You say the majority of the people.

A Of the whole township.
Q Those who were the officials of the township were
- aware.
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A That's right.
) there an opinion given at the Planning Board
'‘m talking about that firat, as to the effect
Jposed new Zoning Ordinance upon property values
in Bedminster?

A Was it considered?

Q Well, was an opinion given to what effect the

new Zoning Ordinance would have on the property values?
A I'm quite sure it was, yes, sir.
Q And do you remember approximately when ?
meeting ﬁas that that opinion was given?

A No, I don't.

Q By whom was it given?

A Mr. Agle, I'm quite sure,‘gave a report on that.
Q Is Mr. Agle a real estate man?

A Not to my knowledge.. He's just a consultant,
planner.

Q Planning consultint. A Yes.

i the Township Committee obtain the opinion

iﬁstate man as to what effect this would have

A I really, tmmsthfudiy couldn't answer that. I'm

not sure.
Q Are any members of the Planning Board real estate

‘brokers or developers?
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A Not to my knowledge, no.

gt was the opinion that was given as to the

Q Yes.

A I would just recollect that the value of
property -- there would be an increase.
Q Was there a more precise projection or prediction,

to what extent they would be increased? .

A No, not to my knowledge, I don't recall?
Q Was there a projection or prediction a
in particular land areas would be increased

whether it would be open land, homes, developmén 8 or

whatever?
A I don't recall, Mr. Strong.
Q You don't know whether it was broken down into

any categories?
A No, I do not.

fiat is the total acreage of Bedminster, offhand,
{', approximately?
‘ I don't know. 1It's all in square miles.
Q Q;h, in addition to the petitions that were
filed opposing AT&T, and which I asked you about a

while ago, which are on file, do you remember the public




O ® N & W

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18

22

23 |

24
25

Winkler - direct

You nod your head. He can't take that down.

I'm sorry.

sroximately -- do you remember approximately
 vrsons attended the meeting? At the school.

A I know, I helped set it up, and I think there

was 250 chairs placed.
Q And the room was filled?
A Yes, pretty well,

Q In fact, there were people standing along the

walls, too.
A Yes. Well, there were some chairs thexy

but they didn't use the chairs.

Q And you mentioned there was a tape that
taken of that, I believe.

A Yes, there is.

Q And is it so that at that, the vast majority

of those persons who spoke were against the adoption

of the Ordinance?

?»r that expression of opinion by the

‘  ﬁEthat public meeting, what, if any, actionm,
daid tﬁﬁ iianning Board take with relation to adopting
this Ordinance?

A Well, the action they had taken was several

.amendments.

66
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Q Was that as the result of objections from the
i dnat public meeting?
i; to my knowledge.
B there any feeling in the minds of the
Planning Board members that as a result of the expression

of opinion that night that they should not adopt this

ordinance?
A Not to my knowledge, no.

Q The proposed amendments were not substantiglh

in nature, were they?
A No.

Q And in spite of the objections from thejlly
that night, is it your statement that thora'wai”;§ ‘
change of attitude by the Planning Board,‘and that

they were of the same opinion that this Ordinance should

be adopted?
A That was my personal feelings,yes.
Q Besides your personal feelings, did anybody

t they felt they shouldn't adopt this

'féven't -- no one commented on it,
Do you know a Mr. Mc Elroy of Bernardsville?

A The name don't ring, no.

Q Maybe I can refresh your recollection. Didn't
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Bernardsville, distribute an opinion, his opinion as
R effects of the new Zoning Ordinance would
:-‘inster Township?

did he distribute them? I didn't get a

5 copy of it. I don't recall of any copy.

6 Q Presumably it would be before its adoption in
7 February of '73, or before the meeting of March 5.

8 A I don't recall.

9 Q You're stating, then, your personal kng has
10 you don’g know whether there is on file with _

11 Planning Board or the Clerk a written report ai;'
12 effects upon Bedminster of this proposed Zonin

13 A I do not recall, John. .

14 Q The records will show, though, will they not?
15 A If there is, they are hére.

16 Q Are you stating, then, that you did not take
17 that report into consideration in your vote?

18 A If the report was here, yes.

j as far as you know, did any members, any

,:rs of the Planning Board take that written

‘»_ginto account in their vote?
22 A Not to my knowledge, I can't answer that.
23 I Q Was there any discussion of that report among
24I! the Planning Board members?

25 A Not that I recall.

68
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Q What is the projection of the Somerset County

§ht's the new objections?

Q No.
(Wwhereupon, pending question read
back by the reporter.)
A Only thing I can say on that one, it's on file
here.
Q Yoﬁ are an official of the township, is§iﬁ”

two capacities.

A Yes.

Q Did you take into account the Somerset Count;

Master Plan when you were considering and later voting

upon this new Ordinance?

A I'm quite sure, yves, I did consider it, ves. I

personally considered it, yes.

Q And do you know what Somerset County Master Plan
gfor Bedminster Township?

ﬁ:type of land use.

: f,n't give it to you right now, but they do

projeé;.;dme land use in Somerset Hills.

Q And don't they project that Bedminster Township

remain rural until the year 2,000, and that specifically

.the 111 acres now rezoned R and O would be rural or

residential?
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A In the County Master Plan?

3, Somerset County Master Plan. If you

1, I don't recall.

Q I'm asking you if you know.
A I don't recall at this moment.
Q Was there a consultation with the Somerset

County Planning Board before you adopted this Ordinance?

A I'm quite sure there was, John, yes, there was.
Sia joty

Q Well, you say you're quite sure. Do y\7'f

2y

A I'm quite sure Mr. Agle sat down with
Planning Boarad.

Q Do you remember when that was that you sa
down with them? |

A No. I wasn't there, but I'm quite sure Mr. Agle
sat with them.

Q Would this be sort of a meeting with the township's
consultant, Mr. Agle, and the County Planning Board members?
Yes, it would be, or else Mr. Roach.

é; the Somerset County, what is he, engineer?

f; the Planning Director.

the Somerset County Planning Board members.

A No, we did not.




O ® ~3 & @

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17

18

22

23

25

Winkler - direct 71

is that Mr. Agle then came back with a report of

,éht.‘ And I'm quite sure there's a letter in
here from the County Planning Board.

Q What d4id he report back?

A It's in a summary of his, I don't recall, but

it's on record in the Planning Board.

Q There is a letter from whom? From Mr.;

A Yes. '

Q You will produce that letter when we aﬁ‘

A Yes.
MR. STRONG: Off the record.
(Discussion off the record.)
(After discussion.)

Q Is your recollection, though, as to the contents

of that report for Mr. Roach?

A I really don't know at the moment. I'd have to

I refer to the Somerset County Planning

Pecords, it's the Master Plan.

A That's correct.

Q The Master Plan projects for Bedminster Township
rural.

A Yes.
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Q And until the year 2,000.

i . shows the growth.

't it the opinion of your own expert, Mr.Agle,
fers, given during the deliberations, that land
values would go up and that in fact Bedminster would
become urban instead of remaining rural?

A In the report? You say it's in the report?

Q Were there reports given or opinions given that

this would happen?

A Not to my knowledge, no.
Q Well, was an opinion given that the to
would remain rural if any new Ordinance was in

A In effect, it would keep a lot of open spaces,

yes,
Q Well, my question, of course, specifically is,

would it remain rxrural in the opinion of the Planning
Board members? Or.would it change to urban, talking'
about general, overall -~

‘re talking overall.

7i'9rowth of the township.

';i-uld stay rural.

And that was the opinion given, it would stay ruralj
It would stay rural, yes, sir.

Was this opinion given by an expert?

The report from Mr. Agle, yes.
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Q

Q

Was -- do you recall whether Mr. Roach expressed

Strong, you'd have to read the reports of
Ming Board on it.

I'm‘asking you for your recollection, Mr. Mayor.
Well, I don't recall at the moment.

Mr. Mayor, going back to the election in 1972,

did you send out a letter to the township residents

that you were for the rezoning of 1ll acres quw%;

to come into Bedminater?

A

suit with Alan Dean, of course, and we ahould consider ~-

Q

Q

No, not that wording.

I sent a letter out stating that we are;

You were in sympathy with Alan Dean?
MR. ENGLISH: He said in suit
with Alan Dean.

I'm talking about the Thursday before election.

Election was on a Tuesday, was it not?

Syht, ves, it was on a Tuesday.

4;6: the Bedminster -- the Bernardsville News,

bt the Somerset Messenger Gazette which

both circulate here, are printed weekly and on Thursday

of each week, right?

A

.'Q

Right.

Isn't it true that you issued a statement denying
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certain facts and stating -~ certain facts which I

out in a statement, and advocating the

the amendment to the Zoning Ordinance to

; acres to R and 0?

A Rezone the whole township, yes. R and O, okay.
Yes,
Q - Your statement did not say anything about rezoning

the entire township, did it?

A No, it did not.

Q Andrthis was in November of '72,

A That's correct.

Q And there was no mention made in that wh

that there was any consideration for rezonin§ the
entire township.

A No, there was not.

Q And as of November 1972, and I presume this
would be around the second, third or fourth of November,
had the Planning Board 5een considering adoption of
pance, rezoning the entire township?

v;ink it was after that, something recalls
e ,w; ething being around November and December,
not the first part.

Q It's your statement that when you sent that
statement or letter out, during the first week of

November, that the Planning Board had not at that
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time bequn to consider rezoning the entire township.

5 to my knowledge, no.

long after that, then, did they then take
g8sibility of rezoning the entire township?

Did you say sometime ago December?

A I would say in December and November.

Q Into December?

A Yes. November and December.

Q Was thére a reason in the timing of youp. le

or statement? Was there a purpose in it, comi}
on the Thursday before election day on Tuesda;j

considering it's a weekly newspaper?

A No, not to my knowledge, no.

Q Was it done for a political advantage, Mr. Mayor?
A Definitely not.

Q Was your position up to that point always in

favor of AT&T Long Lines?
A Yes, it was.

?fi;wus, wasn't it, for some months?
':, it was.
k did not issue a statement or letter, though,
at any time before that Thursday before election when
the newspapers came out,

A No, not to my knowledge.

Q Do you consider that you have become an active
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advocate for the AT&T Long Lines application?

you have an opinion as to why you went and

public statement?

A To show the public where I stand.

Q The public knew where you stood already.

A Did all of them know? Did the whole community
know?

Q Well, wasn't it so that every Township 99

meeting was covered by the newspapers, and yo ;
was always known?
A Not to my knowledge, no. Everybody do i
the newspapers. ‘

Q Don't you feel that that was an active participation
on Long Lines' behalf and that you timed it so that
nobody could reply before election, certainly not in
the newspapers?

A No, I wouldn't say that.

g re is hardly any radio coverage here that is
i,;s there, on township matters?

‘ﬁ}other words, the coverage is essentially by

newspapers.
A Definitely, all by newspaper.
Q When you issued that statement or letter, there
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before opposing AT&T, weren't there? Seven hundred
j:aignatures.

1Q§n't recall the date, actually when they

: ] to us,

Q Whether they were all on file or not at that
point, there were petitions already on file signed and

opposing AT&T's coming into Bedminster.

A I don't recall the dates before or after.

Q You don't know whether they were on file before
or after. i "
A | That's what I'm saying.

Q The new, existing Zoning Ordinance, reax;

the entire township, is what has been referred:

a new concept in 2zoning, is that right?

A Yes.

Q Do you know of its existence in any other

communities, whether New Jersey or elsewhere?

A Yes. There's another town that has it --
”,Vpumbet of towns that has that type of zoning,

itage. What the name of them is, I can not

ht now. There is other towns that has them.

Fe they in New Jersey?

A In the State of New Jersey, ves.

Q Was this Zoning Ordinance modeled on any of the

Qrdinances in these other towns?
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A Well, where Mr. Bowlby and Mr. Agle and the
em sub-committee got thig --

l, are you familiar with whether they did

A I'm not familiar if they did or not.

Q Were you a member of any group or committee
that consulted with other townships or communities?
A No.

Q Do you know whether these other municipalities

b

were essentially rural or urban or whatever
this type of Ordinance?
A My recollection, they were more under rf

area, but not as large as our township.

Q They are not as large?

A No.

Q I'm sorry?

A I don't recall any name. I'm trying to think

of the names.

fa?
'“EI can not.

' 57'}ou know how long those communities have
had those Ordinances in effect?

A I really don't know, no.
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as to what effect similar Ordinances had already had
}munities where they existed?
‘ quite sure through Mr. Agle's report, yes.
;fhe report from Mr. Agle on file regarding
his consuitation with other communities?
A I can't answer that, I really don't know.
Q The Ordinance,»it's a substantial one, isn't it?
It's a lengthy, detailed Ordinance.
A Yes, it is.
o) Do you know how many meetings were held
this Ordinance was being considered and up unt
time it was adopted?

MR. ENGLISH: Meetings by
Q The Planning Board.

A By the Planning Board. I can't recall the

amount, but there was a number of them, discussions.

Q Was there a study made or opinion submitted

as to what effect this new Zoning Ordinance was going

~to have on air pollution and water pollution, while

Biaving this under consideration, this new

— "WWES there any report given as to what effect it

would have on air and water?

A I'm quite sure there was. I don't recall at the

moment, but I'm quite sure there was.
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Q Was there any environmental consultant consulted

the effects of the new Zoning Ordinance on

geally can't answer that one. I really don't
know, but my own personal feeling, I'm sure there was.

That would be Mr. Agle.

Q He was the consultant on this phase, is that it?
A Yes.
Q Was there an opinion given or was there a

discussion as to what effect the Ordinance woull
on the requirement of new services, such as paoffl

fire, water, streets, and so forth?

A Yes, through Mr. Agle's report, yes..

Q This is all through Mr. Agle.

A Yes.

Q and what was the opinion?

A I really can't recall.

Q Well, was it that the water would not cause

jan't recall the substance, Mr. Strong, I
'11.

| Mr. Haller submit an opinion or report in
writing to the Planning Board before the Ordinance

was adopted?
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Q What was his report?

$aan not -- the substance of it I can not

tf;-l' you must have heard it and considered it.

A Well, it's on record here.

Q I know that, but this is all within a year.
A I can't remember everything.

Q You can't remember that.

Did the township Planning Board give any

consideration to a report by the County and
Government Study Commission, that urban grow
suburban and ;prawl and industrial development
a poisoning effect on water supplied and marine resources?

A I'm quite sure Mr. Agle, again, has that.

o] Was his report negative, that it would not

have this effect?

A I don't recall the wording of it.

Q What is your knowledge of the water supply here

gster Township, as to its use or availability
i;eas of New Jersey?

‘ffthe use of other areas?

' Yé;; Is it so that the water from this area is

drawn by Elizabethtown Water Company and others for use

in the Central Jersey area, like Elizabeth and other

areas?
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A Yes, Somerville area, yes.

Bi>have the south branch of the Raritan --
MR. ENGLISH: North branch.

# north branch.

Q Excuse me. And the Black River.

A Yes.

Q Both are in Bedminster Township.

A Yes.

Q And isn't it so that the AT&T national headquarters

would be built right adjacent to the north bran

the Raritan River.

A That's true, yes.

Q Is it fair to say it would be built géner;ilyv”

on the banks of the north branch of the Raritan River?

A Yes, correct, sir.

Q Did AT&T give a plan or proposal as to how its

recycled water would be disposed of?

A It's been given to the Conservation Commission,
have it all.

”_jisn't it so, in the opinion of Mxr. Peter Larson,

jycretary of the Upper Raritan Valley Water

would not be restored to its original condition

before being returned to the river?

MR. ENGLISH: I object to that
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question, it's a leading question and

it purports to state the opinion of
somebody else, I object to it and direct
the witness not to answer.

MR. STRONG: You direct him not
to answer?

MR. ENGLISH: Yes. He can't
state what Larson's opinion is, as you
phrased it.
Q All right.

Did you have an opinion from Mr. Peter E

You know who he is, do you not?

A Yes.

Q As to the recycled water from AT&@?

A I'm quite sure the Conservation Commission has
all of that.

Q And do you have a recollection as to what hia

opinion was as to that water, that condition?
g to my knowledge, no.
i, do you know whether or not he stated that

bt be returned to the river in the same quality?

~I'Can't recall his report on it.
Q Mr. Mayor, to see if I can refresh your
recollection, I'm just showing you an article here,

appeared in the Bedminster News, February 8, 1973 --




O O ~N & «n

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17

18

Winkler - direct 84

MR. ENGLISH: The Bernardsville
News?
ould say the Bernardsville News, and I direct
ftion here to this paragraph, which says:
"Among the items discussed was a 90,000 growth
potential for Somerset Hills area, should Long‘Lines
and other industries locate in this area."
This, I will state, I am quoting from some other

sources, because this is an article by me,

Again I ask you, do you remember a fig
90,000 bding mentioned by Mr. Agle to any of

A I don't recallQ

Q Or a report given as to that figure?
A Not to my knowledge.
Q What was, as far as you can recall, Mayor, the

deciding factor for the adoption of this Zoning Ordinance?
A What was the deciding factor?
Q Yes. What was the reason why it was adopted?
g Alan Dean suit.
fthe Alan Dean suit had been pending, I think,

b fnd you stood for re-election in '72,

first in the primary in the spring and then the general

election in '72.

A No. The primary in --

Q Yes, the primary was in April or May, was it not,

of

'72?2
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A That's right.

: the Alan Dean suit had been filed before

5 That was filed in -- I think Mr, English has

6 that date.

7 Q Now, to refresh -- to see if I can refresh your
8 recollection, I want to show you another article

9 appearing in the Berndardsville News,vas to a ?:%:Mt
10 by Mr. Mc Elroy, whom I referred to before, whif

11 Bernardsville.

12 A Right. Evidently his report is in her

13 Q You did receive such a report.

14 A I'm quite sure of it. If it's in‘here, it must
15 be in the file on the Planning Board Minutes.

16 Q And specifically, then, do you recall his

17 projection that Somerset Hills would have a, quote,

18 | rock: bottem, quote, population increase of 40,000 persons,

iptinguished as increased to, but increased by
 ;ons.

IR }'Lw_gf-u remember that?

22 A No, I don't.

23 " Q Now, those two opinions of 90,000 and 40,000,

24 did you have an opinion yourself as to whether the populatipn

25 will be increased here in Bedminster by the adoption of
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this Ordinance?

v}t the population ~-

you have an opinion?

" ?6 the population -- the Zoning Ordinance

would reflect on the population.

Q And it would increase it?
A It would increase it, yes, it would.
Q And do you have any opinion to what extent it

would increase it?

A No, I have not, no firm figure, no.

Q You stated a while ago, Mr. Mayor, tha;?

Zoning Ordinance was either copies from or wa,a
result of discussions with officials of other:h
communities that have the same type of Ordinances, but
I'm looking at an article in the News, February 22, 1973,
from which I quote: "Officials have described the
proposed Ordinance as the first of its kind to their
knowledge in the United States."
dould that be correct?

;t's the way New York City is zoned and
fbr years, on a percentage basis.

“'fjmﬁéé, did you have experts that, for instance,
were going to be used in the Alan Dean suit to testify

along these lines?
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1 He's closer than that.

R Agle and who else?
f,English.

MR. STRONG:- Do you know, Mr. English,

5 who the experts were that were going to
6 be used in the Alan Dean suit?
7 MR. ENGLISH: Who some of them were.
8 MR. STRONG: Well, it says here.
9 THE WITNESS: Mr. Mc Cormick.
10 MR. ENGLISH: I will stat e
11 record that at a meeting of the ;
12 Board on, I think, April 11, 19
13 which was prior to the adoption 6 the
14 Zoning Ordinance on April 16, there were
15 made part of the record of the Planning
16 Board a series of documents, which had
17 been made available to the Planning
i8 Board by our office, which contained

environmental data, which seemed to have
a bearing on the general problem of land
use in Bedminster. Those documents had

in fact been'available to Mr. Agle and --

23 who was, ‘a3 I understand it, a member of
the sub-committee charged with drafting

25 - the new Ordinance.
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1 Now, what I'm trying to say is that
even though the documents in question
were officially made part of the Planning

Board records on April 11, 1973, they

had in fact been utilized by those charged
with drafting the Ordinance.
7 MR. STRONG: Do you know the names
8 of any persons whose opiniems were stated
9 | in those? |
10 MR. ENGLISH: Yes, Doctor
11 ' a consulting ecologist, a Mr. k o
12 of Rutgers, I think there were -;iﬁ'i
13 expressed from Doctor Wblfpatricﬂ”'
14 of the American Academy of National
15 ' Sciences in Philadelphia.
16 MR. STRONG: Were they going to
17 testify?
18 MR. ENGLISH: We expected to use

them as expert witnesses in the trial

of the Al@n Dean suit,

MR. STRONG: Thank you.

" The effect of this new Zoning Ordinance is to

eliminate five acre zoning?

23

A Yes.

Q  In the adoption of this new Ordinance rezoning the

25
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entire township, did you in voting upon it consider
Mpromoted adequate water and air, clear water

did you feel it had any effect upon it?

i7¥ was considered, yes. Yes, I considered it,

yes.

Q wWell, what was the decision? Wwas it that it

did not effect clean water and air or that it would

effect it?
A It would effect it, ves.
Q And, in other words, to some extent or?f‘

would create some pollution of both water and
A Yes.

Q And in the adoption of this Zoning Ordijgfﬁé“
it was adopted, so far as your vote is concerned, with

the knowledge that the population would increase

substantially.
A Yes.
Q What was your opinion as to congestion in the

the necesasity to either lay out more streets
Rreets?
}ft would be entirely up to the builder.

“But overall, do you feel that it would cause

some congestion in the streets, having industry in

here?
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Was this Ordinance adopted as a part of any
f_;?ive plan for either the Somerset Hills area

Be other townships and communities surrounding

5 A I'm quite sure it was taken into consideration,
6 the other communities adjoining us.

7 Q Were there consultations with officials of

8 other communities surrounding Bedminster?

9 A Not to my knowledge, no.

10 Q And you say it was taken into con:ider,;’
11 It was just the opinions of the board

12 themselves.

134 A I'm quite sure the board members themselves,
14 and, of course, Mr. Agle and his sub-committee.

15 Q At no time, from either November 1972, whén

16 I believe the Planning Board first considered the entire
17 new Zoning Ordinance, until its adoption in February
18 of '73, was there any énblic meeting, where Alan Dean's

fptives were present.

. not to my knowledge.
pre was a meeting which, I believe you characteriped

as executive or not on a regular meeting day, with

22
23 Alan Dean's attorney.
24 A Yes.

25 - Q Did Alan Dean's attorney make any presentation
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at any public meeting of the Planning Board?

gk to my knowledge, no.
lieve you stated that AT&T did not either.

Planning Board meeting?

Q Yes. From November '72 onward.
A Not to my knowledge, no.
Q Was there an understanding that on the adoption

of this Zoning Ordinance, that Alan Dean would

discontinue its suit?

A Was there an understanding?

Q Yes.

A Not to my knowledge, no.

0 Well, did Alan Dean discontinue its suif™

the Ordinance was adopted?

A Did they discontinue?

Q Yes.

A Just before the adoption, yes, they did, but --
all right.

Q  Just before the adoption of the Zoning Ordinance

‘fdismissed its suit, right?

VAnd what was the basis for the dismissal? Was
it the adoption of the new Zoning Ordinance?

A To my recollection, yes.

Q My question again is, was there some agreement
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or understanding that if you adopted this new Zoning
that Alan Dean would stop its suit?
t0 my knowledge, no, no one from Alan Dean
;cted me. Not to my knowledge.
Q 9;11, what was the interrelationship or
interconnection between, a, the paéaage of the Zoning
Ordinance in February '73 and, b ~--

MR. ENGLISH: It was April 16, 1973.

0 I beg your pardon. And, b, the dismissald of

the Alan Dean suit? What connection was theredili
A I don't know what the connections are.
was up -- that was entirely left up to the att

MR. STRONG: Off the record

(Discussion off the record.)

(After discussion,)

MR. ENGLISH: May I correct the
record to state that the Alan Dean suit
was in fact dismissed after the adoption
of the Zoning Ordinance on April 16, 1973.

MR. STRONG: That's all I have.

I would like to state this, though,
that due to the comprehensive nature of
a suit in these proceedings, I would
like to receive the right to recall the
.mayor if something comes up at a later

time, or that I have overlooked at this time.
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1 MR. ENGLISH: I'm sure the mayor
will be glad to cooperate with you.

THE WITNESS: Very well.

MR. ENGLISH: Just one question.

5 ;

6

(4 CROSS-EXAMINATION BY MR. ENGLISH:

8 Q Mr. Mayor, 1'm not sure about one detail.
9 Are you employed by the Sterling Security
10 Corporation? &
11 A No. I'memployed by Brady Security Co{:
12 Q You told us that the two companies havkk’
13 in common.
14 A No.

15 Q And you personally have no relationship with
16 Sterling.

17 A I have no relationship with Sterling.
18 MR. ENGLISH: Thank you.

That's all.

(Lunch recess.)

23

25

93
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(After lunch recess.)

EARL SMITEH, sworn.
BEMINATION BY MR. STRONG:

If,e do you reside, sir?

5 || A Somerville Road, Bedminster.

6 Q You have an official position with the township?
7 A Yes.

8 Q What is that?

9

A I'm the tax assessor and a member of the Planning

St

10 Board and Secretary of the Board of Health.
11 o Are any of these positions paid positio;i
12 A Tax assessor and on an hourly basis for:
13 Board of Health. \
14 Q How long have you been a member of the Planning
15 || - Board?

16 A Since I've been the tax assessor, 1958.

17 Q And what is your job outside of the Township

lé Committee job?

A L work for the Somerset County in the Administration

«ﬁ-merville, in charge of reproductions, printings
!-u have any official connection with any of
r zi‘hdwfﬁgﬁﬁmﬁﬁﬁm;q ~- any official position with the Planning

23 Board of Somerset County?

24 A No, nd more than speaking terms.

25 Q _ Are you familiar with the Somerset County Master Plan?

-
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A Reasonably, yes.

3. you know whether that Mastér Plan was under
',fion by the members of the Planning Board of
i‘when the Ordinance, present new Zoning

Ordinance was under consideration?

Q Did the Township Planning Board members have
copies of this Ordinance or did someone come and

attend the meetings?

A Well, I couldn't vouch for whether the ¥"N“M“?“"'"
copies of the Ordinance or not,‘but from time;%
I'm sure it has passed through the Planning Al
MR. ENGLISH: You mean the®)
Plan.
THE WITNESS: That's right. The
County Master Plan.
Q Are you familiar with what is projected in th;t

Master Plan for Bedminster?

| g_nwvw_pqt to the letter. I'm familiar.

1,know generally they project Bedminster as
'i ity, from before the present time until
:?,000?
A I think that's a general interpretation.

Q When did the Planning Board commence to consider

completely rezoning Bedminster?

A I'm quite sure it was considered in the deliberatioss.
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A I'm familiar with it, yes.

Q0 That would be toward the latter part of 19717
A I believe so, yes.

Q Do you know when AT&T Long Lines Divisiom

| Aattend meetings of your Planning Board after the end

Smith - direct 96

A I wouldn't have the foggiest idea what date
that's what you're referring to.

 ;'3 right. WwWell, if I can try to pinpoint
"j?tn. do you remember when AT&T Long Lines

Division opened an office in Bedminster?

first made an application to Bedminster Tounsh-m
the Planning Board or the Township Committee, »
into the township?
A I would have no knowledge’of when that
It may have been to the Township Committee, and I would
have no way of knowing. I don't attend their meetings.
I mean, their executive sessions. I attend the
same meetings that you do here.

Q Did any personnel of ATsT Long Lines Division

;ithey opened their offices?

;o my knowledge, I don't remember seeing

Q The only board with which you are connected
which considers applications is the Planning Board, is

that right? You don't belong to the Township Committee, do

you?
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1 A I do not belong to the Township Committee.

2 Q Do you remember that AT&T Long Lines ptinted
3 pamphlets or brochures about their inteations in

4 coming into Bedminster?

5 A They may have. It may have bg

6 that's passed in passing. I couldn':

7 0 Do you know whether they distd

8 the township?

9 A I really wouldn't know.

10 Q The application of AT&T Long Lines Division
11 was to obtain an amendment to the Zoning Ordinance
12 to rezone 11l acres, so they could build a national
13 headquarters?

I didn't understand you.
{Whersupon, rending question
read back by the reporter.)

You want to know if they did or when they did?

18 Q Well, was that the purpose of their application?
19 A Well, not having reviewed -- not reviewing the
zqu ‘application as such, I have nothing to do with application#,
ZIL' 80 I wouldn't -- {f you're referring to that.
22 Q You're not an alternate, but y?qqung’gggg}:fmﬁ
23, member . i
24 A That's right. ;
Q Do you remember what the applid®el

25
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to the Planning Board?

A No, exactly.

0 Well, do you know the first communication, whether

letter or an application, or when it was received, first,

and secondly, what it was about?

A No, afraid not, there's too »

1971. I wouldn't know when it was r f i |
sure that the natural process of thisA;;‘;ﬁ;tﬁg;Q“}. |
come about, and, no, I wou;dn't say.

Q Well, was AT&T's application to the Planning
Board made in 1971 or 1972, if you recall?

A As I said before, I don't know what date it was.
Q You don't know which year it was.

No.

What is your first recollection of AT&T's

fprlication to come into Bedminster?

Well, there's been so much scuttlebutt before

1t got to the Planning Board, that it would be hard for

me to say. Y think the one firm time was the time
that all the departments were invited to AT&T's office,
you know, that everybody was there, everybody in town

had been there, the office was open to the public, so

I don't think that was -- that was
of what they intended to do and what

0 In other words, AT&T extended §h Wh¥Hk”£faﬁftb
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the Planning Board, the Township Committee mempgrs -

A And the public.

Q Excuse me?

A And the public was invited.

Q Well, was there a general meeilf

offices here in Bedminster?

A No. You mean as the Planninq:
Township Committee?
Q Well, when you said and the public, I was trying
to find out if it was a big; general meeting or what.
A That's what it was, when they opened their display.
The display was open prior to our meeting. They invited
us to come down and loqk at it, that was all.
When was this public meeting?
I haven't the foggiest.
Do you know how many people attended?
Oh, I would say probably twenty-five or better.
b Did the Planning Board attend as a unit?

In other words, seven members of the Planning
Board go down there together?
A No, no. It was all the departments, Board of

Adjustment, the Township Committee, Planning

the Treasurer, any number, alternates?f

the Board of Health.

0] Do you recall how soon after théy bpéﬁed‘fhit‘r
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1 this meeting was held?

2 A Oh, a considerable time, I wouldn't know exactly
3 how long.

4 Q Did some representative of AT&T, whether an

5 official or one of those in the offig .

6| here, come and meet with the members |

7 Board? »: —

8 A Not that I ecould tell you that they were, as such.
9 You're talking about the early stages of did they come
10 and -~

11 Q Yes.

12 A No, I would say no.

13 Q Did they come to your meeting, or any of your

A?R;etings, I should say, and tell you they were going

i open an office here in Bedminster?
. They may have, but I don't ranehber vhether
was through the attorney or through ~-
18 “Q Or did they tell you after they had opened an
19 office that they had opened it here?
20 A Well, the office -~ I should go back, I'm
21 sorry. I don't think anybody told the Planning Board

22 that they were opening an office here

23 The office was opening. It wa'
24 due to all the other paper releases a:

25 can't help but know these things. And the 6ff1ée was
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opened there.
Q Before it was opened, were you aware that they
were going to open it?

Only from what I might read in the paper.
Just through the newspaper acol

That's right.

Lo B T - I

Did you in fact know, then, Y e .
accounts or whatsver that they were going to open an

office in Bedminster?

‘A That's right.

Q Well, a while ago, Mr. Smith, in answer to a
question, you said due to the scuttlebutt and what
not that was going around. What scuttlebutt did you
@pter to?

Well, I think everybody had an idea of what was

Yy;inq to go on, what you hear around, what AT&T was

&-1ng to do.
Why, it was just a lot of scuttlsbutt of what
they might be going to put here. The same kind of an

affair that happened when Western Electric first came

here.

Q ¥Was there any executive or private

the Planning Board with either Mr. Pi?j_
A There never was while I was attii

Q And you know who Mr. Pierce and Mf;‘héeé are?

101
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A Yes. I met them later, after the night of the
invitation that I met both of them.
Who are they, sir?

Pierce and Agee.

They are what, ATeT personnel?:
Yes.
Do you know what positions they

No, I don't know what their positions are.

oo Q0 P O P OO

Did the Planning Board pass a resolution favoring
the application of AT&T to come into Pedminster?

A The Planning Board wouldn't pass a resolution,

I don't think.

Q They didn't?

B I enink ft's up to the Township Committee to

jss a resolution,

Well, 4idn't AT&T make an npplicﬁtion first to

Planning Board to come into Bedminster?

A Yes,

Q And was there any action taken on that application?
A I don't think there was any action taken on

that for a considerable time.

Q Well, regardless of time, did

take any action on that application?
A Well, every applicant's applica;} 7

over the time, and the action would come along some time or

other.
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Q
A
Q
A
Q
A
Q

What was done about their application?

In terms of what was done --
There has bean votes at times along the way.
Right,

Was there a vote taken on thef; .”_ »

If you know.

A Ye-, there had been votes.
Q ¥What was the result of that vote?
A Not having had the records of the Planning Board

before me for sometime, I wouldn't know what the count

was of that vote. ‘

Did you vote on it yourself, sir?
Yes, I d4id.

And were you in favor of it?

Yes, sir.

You seem to have known this before from some

other meetings. I understand we gbt a read back from

you of who voted for what, so it doesn't seem like
it's a very pertinent gquestion.

Q Well, regardless, you voted 1n;

A Right.
Q Was there a resolution submit i
Cormittee?

Well, was their application submitted to a vote?

I'm referring to the AT4T appliNEN e

103
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A

on the resolution in faveor of AT&T?

Q

of rezoning Bedminstex?

A

we started it. 1It's been going on for considerable

time and I certainly couldn't give you time or date.

Q

AT&T was interested in in the beginning, is that righﬁ?_

A

Q

rezoning. That was to be rezoned.

A

I can't recall.
- your knowledge, the Township Committee
& e action upon that -- withdraw that.

i the Township Committee take any action

MR. ENGLISH: I object to the
form of the question, because he doesn't

remember whether there was a resolution

or not.

When did the Planning Board starxt cons{

That I wouldn't know. I don't remambe-g

The rezoning contemplated rezoning the 111 acres

Now what was this again?
(Whereupon, pending question
read back by the reporter.)

I say the resoning, I mean the new Zoning

I don't think that was primary to it.

Not necessarily primary, but it did contemplate

Yes, it had to be re -~ it's to be rezoned.
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Q And the new Zoning Ordinance carried the same RO
hat AT&T requested initially before the new
v;was put in.
_?'s have that again.
(Whereupon, pending question

read back by the teporter.)
A I can't anawer that one.
Q Do you recall whether in November 1972 that

the Planning Board commenced to consider rezoning

the entire township?
A The exact time, I can't tell you wh.th»i
that particular time. I attend too many meet é.
really get the dates 6f all these things. I dén't
know whether I attended Board of Health or Planning
Board. So, I'm sorry, I can't answer you the exact

time.

Q Do you know how long a period of time the Planning
Board had under consideration rezoning the entire township?|

e again, this has been over a long period

id it be a matter of three or four months?

| bﬁ;'l would say longer than that.

Q And originally the Planning Board did recommend,
in Pebruary 1973, the adoption of a new Ordinance, and

it was published at that time, was it not?
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i do you know, then, how long prior to

E‘973 that they had been considering, the
Facara nad been considering it?

A You'‘re back to the question you asked me before.
I do not remember.

Q Did you have the opinions of anyone as to the
effect of the new zoning on population growth under

conaideration?

A I would say that we did. I think it wn ‘
Agle who, our planner, gave us opinions of w :
growth would be. _
Q And do you remember a figure of 40,060 ;;;i;;:;'-
in population for the Somerset Hills area, of which
Bedminster is a part?

A I don't remember that fiqure at all.

Q Do you remember a figure of 90,000 population
for the Somerset Hills area as a result of this

pnce?

‘ runs in my mind as a fiqure that came

°‘papcr somevhere along the way. I don't know

Q The paper was quoting from Agle, was it not?
A I don't believe so.

MR. STRONG: I suppose we better

mark this.
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1 MR. ENGLISH: Okay.

Esn't it Mr. Charles Agle who projected a
b growth of 90,0007

»Lon't remenber any 90,000 figure froh Charles

5 Agle.

6 Q Well, do you remember a figure of 90,0007

7 A Yes, I remember it and if my memory serves me
8 correctly, I think it was quoted by you from a

9 newspnpervclippinq.

10 Q But did you know where I got that figqg
11 A I can't recall the gentleman's name, bf;

12 think he lives in Bernardsville or Bernards

13 or something,

14 Q Well, 1'l11 -how_you two newspaper accounts,
15 and maybe this can help refresh your recollection,

16 Mro smth.
17 The first one is of the Bernardsville News,

18 February 8, '73, and if you will note in there, the

ot it is, "Mc Elroy continues discussion

pulation prediction.”

?note in there a reference to, gquotes, rock

bottom, . quotes, population increase of 40,000 persons?

23 A Well, you're talking about the Somerset Hills.

Q That's right. Somerset Hills.

Well, 40,000 people in the Somerset Hills would




Smith - direct lo8

cover a lot of territory.

That's the projected increase --
means nothing to me, if they say 40,000

¥ the Somerset Hills. What would interest

5 me was the figures by municipalities.
6 Q My only point now is, do you remember that
7 this was a figure that was projected by Mr. Mc Elroy
8 of Bernardsville?
o A Who is Mr. Mc Elroy?
10 Q Egcuse me?
11 A Who is Mr. Mc Elroy?
12 Q He is a former board member in Bernard i1 
13 he's apparently a consultant on planning, a; fagﬁ;;
14 I know. I don't know, Mr. Smith, I'm just trying to
15 help you out in answer to your question to me.
16 A Does he hold a planner's license or something?
17 Q I don't know. But that's a 40,000 figure
projected by, unless the newspaper article is wrong,

Mr. Douglas Mc Elroy, is that correct?

!i, that's what it says.

§ this article that I'm showing you, also

22 from the Berndardsville News, also February 8, 1973,

23 speaks of a 90,000 population growth in the Somerset

24 Hills area, is that correct?

25

A It's by the same fella. So can he say two things
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at one time?

iit by the same fellow, Mr. Smith?

Ree it's your article, your letter to the

5 Q That's right. All I'm trying to f£ind out 15,

6 do you recall, number one, a projection by Mr. Mc Elroy
7 of a 40,000 population increase and an estimate by

8 Charles Agle, who is the township's planning consultant,
9 of a 90,000 growth potantial for the Somerset f:_,‘$ﬁxwhu_g
10 area, based on AT&T Long Lines application? i
11 A I‘do not remember Agle ever using that

12 Q Did he use any figure? :

13 A The only time I remember him using a~ti;ﬁré Qai
14 in rebuttal to your question at the time at a meeting.
15 Q When was that meeting?

16 A 1 really couldn't tell you.

17 Q That was recent?
18 A I would say so. Whenever you quoted. You know

I.

;'as quite_a long time after February of '73,

22 A I don't xnow., I can't recall.

23 Q - When you had this Ordinance under consideration,
24 did you have projections of the effect of this Ordinance
25 ‘upon population in Bedminster?
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A I would think that that was the topic of

kion.
b there a projection given that the population

jter would increase after the passing of this

Ordinance?

‘5 .
6 A I don't think it pertained particularly to the

7 passage of the Ordinance. I think the population

8 projections that come out are usually part of the

9 overall of the conditions, and not particularly the

10 pertinence of the passing of the Ordinance. e
11 Q Well, my question now is directed to

12 of the Ordinance upon population growth. Was |
13 opinion of the board members that it would incr8sg@™

14 population?

15 A That was not the intent,
16 Q I realize that, but I'm asking you what would
17 be the effect? Did they state the effect would increase

18 the population?

don't recall what percentage of increase or

?tion increase.

;there an expert's opinion given to the
*;tf’”ﬁg"ﬁéard members as to the effect of this new
23 Zoning Ordinance on population increase?

A . The only expert we used was Agle.

25 g All right. We'll come back to Mr. Agle now.

~lo
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Did Mr. Agle say that it would increase
i 1ly the population in Bedminster?
»i ink all these projections have been over a
,ﬂot the instant effect of the Zoning Ordinance
at the time of passing.
Q Was there a projection made -- withdraw that.

Was there an opinion given to the Planning Board
members when they had this Ordinance under consideration

as to whether it would increase congestion in the, ts,

whether it would require new streets, or whet f
would require paving of more streets?
A No.
This has been takgn into consideratioh igbfhe

Master Plan.
0 Which Master Plan?
A The 19 -- the latest one, -~

THE WITNESS: Mr. English, do you know?

MR. ENGLISH: You mean the Township
Master Plan.

THE WITNESS: The Township Master
Plan..
Q;ui ”vI'$ talking about the new Zoning Ordinance and
you Are aware the new Zoning Ordinance will now permit
AT&T to come in, because that area has been rezoned in

their interest, and that also housing can be increased
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1 here, because of the elimination of five acre zoning.
. i -
MR. ENGLISH: I object to that

question, because there is no proof that

the new Ordinance by substituting three
percent for five acres is going to increase

7 housing. If you're going to make that

8 assumption; Mr. Strong, you've got to i

9 prove it and I'll not let you put §§atr

10 into a question to the witness. S

11 Q I'1ll ask the witness.

12 Is this change from five acre zoning in §

13 opinion going to increase housing in Bedminsteshghi”

14 A lio, because, I quite honestly don't believe it will.

15 Q Is it your opinion that the elimination of five

16 acre zoning, as we knew it under the old Ordinance, is

17 going to increase the population?

18 A I just answered you.

shse me?
st answered your question. You're rephrasing

bon again.

f}d just like to know for sure, in view of vour

22| 9

23 counsel's objection.

24 A Well, all right, let's read it back.

25 (Whereupon, pending question read

back by the revorter.)
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A No, I don't think so, because for obvious

IR 3on't think we will have an increase in

it your opinion that the adoption of the new

3 Zoning Ordinance will or will not create more congestion
6 in the streets?:

7 A Well, if I said it wouldn't increase the population,
8 it wouldn't increase the congestion.

2 Q Is it your opinion that it would increagi__‘gw

10 the need for additional services, such as poli?ﬁ
11 fire, or éewerage?

12 A Well, these things have been natural,in#»

13 along the years --=

14 Q I'm referring only to the Zoning Ordinance, this
15 new Zoning Ordinance, what effect that will have.

16 A I don't think it will have very much effect

17 on the increase that wouldn't be natural increases over
18 the years and time.

jiiicis your opinion of the effect of the new

nance upon air and water?

L, I think we have taken that into consideration

when we have an environmental impact statement that must

23 be filed.

24 Q All right, but what is your opinion, now that

the Ordinance is adopted?
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A I think that will take care of it.

it create any pollution, water pollution
?ution?

ﬁthrough the following of the environmental
impact statement.

Q When the Planning Board recommended the new
Ordinance, and I guess that was in February of 1973,

this year, and it was published, do you remember that,

and the hearing March fifth, was the suit of Alan Dean

pending against Bedminster?
A Weil, it has been for sometime, I'm sure

Q It was pending then. And it was prior {

that you had already, your board, Planning Board oy R

already passed a resolution favoring AT&T's application,
isn't that right? You'd done that sometime before that.
A Yes.

Q What was the reason, what were your reasons

for adopting the new Zoning Ordinance? 1I'll withdraw

ffhe fact that the Alan Dean suit was pending
1§T had beén given approval to come in, did
;:déé'fSCEérs enter into your decision to vote for the
new Zoning Ordinance?

A Well, they both had some eftect on it, that's

for sure.

llﬂ
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Q They had some eftect?

B, can you give me something better than
they the primary reasons or secondary

reasons for adopting the Ordinance?

A Well, I would say they were a secondary reason.
Q What was the primary reason?
A I think the primary reason is to indicate that

we're trying to -- or not only trying, but the

Planning Board's ~- Planning Board was developif
something that we would have to work with diffaf
than the old Zoning Ordinance, because we are

that things will happen to the five acre zoné.

Q When was the old Zoning Ordinance adopted?
A The date I wouldn't know.
Q When was the 111 acres that AT&T wanted rezoned

for R and 0, when was that rezoned to residential

five acres?

§ was that rezoned?

't tell you, I can't remember when it was

I don't think so.

You state that Alan Dean's suit and AT&T's
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1 application to come in here wére secondary reasons for

ilie new Zoning Ordinance.

isaw the primary reason was just that

5| with, is that right?

6 A That's right.

7 0 When did you first come to the decision that

8 the present Zoning Ordinance couldn't be worked with?
9 .\ I think over the months of reviewing all ihgsg
10)| meetings, in the review of all the meetings th; |
11 have, and also in consideration of some of the

12 cases that have been handed down recently} that{

13 better think about something in our zoning. |

14 Q’ The court cases being related to the Alan Dean
15 suit?

16 A Not necessarily, no. I'm talking about outside
17 court cases, if you'll read the paper you'll find some
18 of them have been -~

eyou tell me what you're referring to, what

cases?
} we've had several of them along the way

22 that have been, on the state level that I'm quite sure

23 you're aware of, where the courts did the zoning and

not the Planning Board.

I can't quote you. I won't quote you any cases

116

; you wanted an Ordinance that you could work

.
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0 Where the courts did the 2zoning.
}“}, it's quite true.
?";'lthat the opinion of the Planning Board

"'p. you remember any discussion along those

lines?
A That more or less was my opinion.
Q Did you hear any of the Planning Board members

give an opinion as to what was their main reason for

adopting a new Ordinance?

A Well, I can't answer you that. I can'ti@

for the other six members.

Q You had meetings and discussions.

A Yes, . N

Q Before the general meeting of March 5, 1973, at
the school -~

MR. STRONG: Off the record.
(Discussion off the record.)
(After discussion.)
ﬂvr~gther than the publication of the proposed
;ce, did the Planning Board make the public
fe intention to adopt this new Ordinance?
] “iifeally don't know what you're driving at.
Q Well, never mind what I'm driving at. I just

want you to answer the question.

A Well, okay, give it to me again.

117
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1 (Whereuvon, pending question read
back by the reporter.)
hink that's what the hearing was for.

'pubiication of the proposed new Ordinance <

5 wasrmade about two weeks before the general meeting
6 ot March 5, is that right?

7 A It could be. I don't know the exact time. It
8 could be.

9 Q Were the citizens of Bedminster aware before

10 that publication that there was this new Zonindl

11 being proposed?

12 A I'm quite sure.
13 Q In what way? _ .
14 A Well, it certainly was enough -- not publications,

15 but enough indication by paper and by groups that there
16 was going to be a'hearing on this, and that you certainly
17 don't pass anything until after you've had a hearing

18 as required by law.

_right. That's within a period of about two

pks before March fifth. I'm asking you

?period of time, when they published the

;.iZL‘H “'“T$ getting ready to hold the March fifth meeting,

23 before that, were the citizens of Bedminster aware

that there was going to be a new Ordinance proposed?

24

25 A Well, I'm quite sure.
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1 Q How? How are you sure?

by what I just explained, by different

' newspaper articles, your explanations at

Ximes.

WSV Q o ﬁr. Smith, my explanations, as you recall,
6 were opposing AT&T's application, isn't that right?
7 A Right.

8 Q And the AT&T application was a limited thing
9 for rezoning lll acres to R and O zone so they ¢ould
10 build their headquarters there. il

11 Now what I'm asking about is, now the ch

12 to the consideration of a complete rezoning of |

13 A You think it would be possible to hold émlé

14 without having the public know about it?

15 Q I'm asking you the question, sir. 1I'm asking
16 you if you know if the public was made aware of it or
17 not?

18 A I'm quite sure they were, by other means than

‘tell;go them personally one by one. I'm pretty sure

j11 aware of it.
fi you can't cite, or can you cite, newspaper

8§ Or anything else that would show that they

22

23 were aware or being made aware?
24 A No, I really couldn't cite day or page or

paper, either, but I'm sure that there was enough of it

25
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in the paper.

They wouldn't have turned out 400 peopnle if they
didn't know about it.
Q That was between the time it was published

and the March fifth meeting. That could happen,

could it not, in that time?

-
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£ Yes.

~ by 3 A
Q I may have asked you, I do not ré%a ’

you have any meetings, and I'm talking now about the
consideration of the new Zoning Ordinance, not the AT&T
Long Lines application, did you have any meetings with |
representatives of Alan Dean or.AT&T to discuss this

proposed entire new Ordinance?

T LA Mot while I was present at a Planning Board

'igeeting.

Did you hear of any?

o, I did not.

0 Other than the secondary reason, as you stated,
the Alan Dean suit was pending and AT&T had applied

to come into Bedminster, the primary reason that you
felt that you had to get an Ordinance you could work

with, were there any other reasons for the adoption ot

this new Zonino Ordinance?

2 There may have been that T canifﬁr call atfthis
E -

moment. I wouldn't attempt to,in the"ﬁﬁmbéféﬁi”meétings
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that have happened between the beginning and the ending

of this.

Q At any rate, the consideration, the plan or idea

to have a new Zoning Ordinance did not come from the
general public in Bedminster.

A No, I don't think the general

the years that I have been on the Plasg
have yet to see the general public cégés;n aga“feéommend
something to the Planning Board.

0 From all that appeared, they were completely
satisfied with the Zoning Ordinance as it existed

bafore the new Ordinance.

I G, maybe they were. That's why you're required

.to have a hearing.
;aflp Do you recall whose idea it was, or who started
~ this idea of heving a new Zoning Ordinance?

‘V.F 20
s LA ilo.

0 In this town, of course, we have the north branch
of the Raritan River and the Elack River, is that correct?
MR. ENGLISII: You have to say yes,

the machine doesn't take a nod.

It
-

Yes, the north branch, the south branch, the
Elack River, which is nart of the sou

N And do you know that this is a
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P2y Yes, I'm aware of that.

Q And do you know what other areas?

A What do you mean,"What other areas?f

A Where does the water supply go? What other areas

use our water resources?

A Somerville, L[lizabethtown Vategighs

there's some others that talke water

to have permission fromithe state to do it, so that's

a well known fact, you could find out who takes water
out of the river.

n . Would you say the Central Jersey area is
suprlied in part at leasf, by the water resources of
Ledninster Townshin?

I would say some part.

‘QQQ Was there under consideration by the Planning

Board the possibility of water pollution in Bedminister?
A I'm quite sure, that's wvhat bfought along the
environmernital protection -- I mean the environmental
impact statement.

0 Was there any report by Pcter Larson as to the

effect of ~Ts

3

Long Lines unon the water from the

north branch?
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1 0 What experts were consulted, or what exnerts'
2 oprinions were given to the Planning Roard members
3 before they passed this new Ordinance?
4 A Lxperts in what field?
5 0 Any field.
6 For instance, Charles Agle was 5
7 A Ch, yes.
8 0 And he was in what particular iy
9 A Well, zoning and planning, population, so forth.
10 0 Well, didn't lir. Peter Larson give an opinion?
11 A ile gave an orinion, I think at the hearing.
12 0 Was he consulted by your Planning Board, before
13 the adoption of the Ordinance?

A That, I recall télking to Larson, but I don't

. “remember -- not personally, I mean the Planning Board

talking to Larson. Vhen it was, I can't tell you.

H_Q You don't know whether it was beforc or after

lé the Ordinance was adopted?

19 A Weli, I would say that it was before, but I

20 don't want to say.

21 0 Did he give an opinion as to what effect AT&T's
22 use had upon the water and what the water's condition
23 would be when returned to the north b#i§¢§§‘ e,
24 A o, I don't think he had that ﬁgéhiprofessiéﬁégk.
25 advice. s " %
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1 Q What kind of advice did you have from him? What
2 was the nature of it?

3 2 Well, as I say, we just had a conversation with hin.
4 0 Didn'é he state that the water would not be

5 restored to its former condition, that there would

6 be pollution, after it was recycled by>£ﬁé i&%%§§§f%

7 Division?

8 A Well, that may have been, somewhk

o] may have said that. I hear it more recent than the

10 date that you're referring to.
11 0 You don't necessarily recall whether he gave that
12 opinion before you adopted thevOrdinange?

13 A HO.
14 0 When you had the Ordinance under consideration,

and when I say you I mean the Planning Board, talking
about the new Zoning Ordinance, were you aware, and did
¥our board consider a 155 page report by the County

18 || and Municipal Government Study Commission?

19 A You{re referring to the Planning Eoard, that

20 wve studied it?

21 ¢ Did you have that revort or were you aware of

22 the report?

23 p:y I versonally wasn't aware of it.h Itgmgy hgvev~
24 been the attorney or planner that was ég;ifaware:éfgéfih

i

Q Were you aware that as stated in-the i

e

25
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1 and I'll show you a quote from it in an article here,
2 that because of pollution of its streams, rivers and
3 waterways, Hew Jersey faces a, quote, water quality
4 crisis that can be overcome only if the state, quote,
5 totally, uncuote, revises and unifies its sewage control
6 and water supply laws?
7 A I wouldn't say, just off the
8 would assume that the planner and the
9 avare of this.
10 Q Personally, you don't recall?
11 A I don't recall, no.
12 Q Before this new Zoning Ordinance was adopted,
13 do you remember that the Planning Board approved AT&T's
14 application and that it was -- it came up before the

Were you aware of the fact that
signers of a petition opposing AT&T's

Qoming into Bedminster?

i8’ AA I had heard it at meetings.

19 0 And.it was after that that they were considering
20 tiie adoption of thelwhoie new Ordinance.

21 2 This was the Planning RPoard you're referring to?
22 Q Yes. The new Ordinance before the Planning DBoard.
23

24

25
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1 A ) I would think that they were aware of it, that's
2 for sure.
3 0 You yourselt were aware of it?
4 A Yes, I was aware of it.
5 0 Was there any suggestion in your meetings that
6 there be a referendum to decide on wh i
7 residents felt about with an entire ne
8 A I don't believe so.
9 0 You don't know -- you didn't hear anybody else
10 make any recommendations for a referendum?
11‘ A I can't recall.
12 ) When you voted upon the passage of this new
13 Zoning Ordinance and you voted in favor of it, did
14 you feel that the majority of the citizens wanted this

I thought so, yes.

Did you have an expression of opinion from any
wiéw *Ef these citizens?

19 P2 It dépends on which side of the tence, who

20 vou're talking to.

21 We have sone people that were very much in favor.
22 O This is after, you're now projecting to them the
23 Zoning Ordinance, is that right?

24 Lefore that, and while the new E

25 was in your discussion stages and your 3
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1 there any people who wanted to have the Ordinance changed?
2 A Getting back to the answer that I gave to the
3 guestion befores, I would say there were.
4 Q Can you give an instance?
5 A llo, I can't.
6 Q Did anybody say that they werej
7 with the five acre zoning? I'm talkid
8 Redminster citizens,
9 A» Well, -~ just a minute, I have to change the
iO turntable. |
11 (DPiscussion otftf the record.)
12 (After discussion.)
13 (Whereupon, pending question read
14 back by the reporter.)
N

‘?92 I think you run into this occasionally on the
+Planning Board by listening to a lot of people

dissatisfied with the zoning. Depends on what they

18 would like for themselves individually.

19 0 And in your opinion, did this call for a scrapping

20 of the existing Crdinance and the adoption of an entire
new one?

21
n I don't think so.

22

23 O Well, wasn't the Alan Dean suit,the . pending suit,
coming at a point near to trial, when YOu?Were

24 T

25 considering the new Ordinance? Sgle SRR

-

7 It could have been.
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Q You were aware it was coming up.
A Well, it has been. It's been well known fact

for some time.
C I believe you stated that you voted in favor of
AT&T's application to come into the tOWnShlp Wh?n.lt o
was just to rezone that section. :

A That's right.

0 And isn't it a fact, then, that the ;e§l>reason;
for adopting this new Zoning Ofdinance were those two
things, the Alan Dean suit, to get that disposed of,
and to permit AT&T to come in the township?

piA I don't think so.

O You say you don't think so. You're not sure or

~_you don't recollect?

You're putting words in my mouth.

No. I'm asking you two alternatives. 1If there's

a third alternative, it that was it, please suggest it.

A Would you read that back, nlease?
(WVhereupon, pendinc cuestion read
back by the revorter.)
A I really don't recall.
0o Which came tirst, tihe adoption of the new Zoaing

Ordinance or the settlement of the Alan ﬁ%an suit, do

i 3‘ 3
. ¥ *
W a ;e‘ d »it .

you recall? f Pt
’g gt : r t'{

. ‘i
-~

A You say the adorting of the new Zoning Ordinance --

@
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o] I snouié sa§‘thé Planniﬁg Board's recommending

in February '73 the adoption of the new Zoning

Ordinance or the dismissal of the suit?

A Which came first?
Q Yes.
A I don't recall which came first. You're asking

me for two different things there that may have been

so close together I wouldn't know. I wouldn't remember.

0 The new Zoning Ordinance was adopted in 2pril 1973,

is that correct?

A You're quoting a figure that could bhe.

0 Is that your recollection that's when it was

adopted? aApril of this year.

A ‘If that was the

50.

date it was adopted, I would say

Now, I have no way of knowing. I don't have

the records and I don't carry this in my head.

Q When the new Zoning Ordinance was adonted, was
g !

here an understanding
that their suit was.to
A Not that I know
G bo you know, as

it was dismissed close

’pril of the Ordinance?

-

or an agreement with Alan Dean
be dismissed.

of.

near as you can recall, whether

in time to the adoption in

A I still can't say just when, because of time there.
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I have no way of knowing what dates tihese tinings hapnened.

It all happened just within this year, so *r. Smith.

. T
)

Well, it must be, but you're asking me for

Q Waell, I don't nean to be precise on dates. I'm
asking you generally within periods of time, a month,
two montiis or a couple of weeks or whatever. !liot
necessarily the exact date.

A Wo, I can't give you dates.

Q In your opinion, what was the primary or
aim of this new Zoning Ordinance that was adopt;d?
A That would call for a rather large description.
I'l1l not attempt to describe that.

Q You don't think you can give us an answer to that?
A I don't think I can give you the description that
vyou're looking for.

Q Well, is there any reason why, ir. Smith?

‘E‘no. I don't think I can give you an

é&eéﬁéﬁg escription.

aQ Wﬁ%ﬁ the new Zoning Ordinance was being brought
up -- well, when it was being considered, rather, by

the Planning Board members, was there a committee
appointed to make a study, appointed by Mr. Fales, the

chairman?
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A _To make a study of --

é . de»make recommendations for a newv Zoning Ordinance.
A :;%é had several advisory committees over the

neriod of time.

0 All right. I'm referring to the new Ioning
Ordinance, a committee for that.

A I would say there was, but I certainly couldn't
tell you who was on it.

G lere you on the committee yourself?

A ilo, I was not. T

N
A

[

From what source did they get the termsvéﬁﬁf g¥}»f}:
provisions of this new Zoning Ordinance? |

From where did they cone?
A Vhien you say source --
0 Was it other communities, other Ordinanées, or
some member of the Township Committee or a planning
consultant?
vThgy came from other communities that have used
-think you're reterring to the percentage ityve
Ehét arnong other things.
A Yes. It came from other municipalities.
Q There was a newspaper account stating, however,
that this was the first time ever that this type zoning

was adopted by any municipality, in fact in the United
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a W%ll, I remember reading that in the paper,

.. but I think it's a fact that, in essence, it's been used

Q Do you know nhow long those Ordinances were in

Smith - direct ' 132

..dsn't that so?

in several other municipalities.

G Are there any of those municipalities in llew Jersey?

A Yes.

G Do you remember the names of any of them?

A Yes.

G Can you give us the names? Can you givé‘gﬁgtﬁéTgémes
A I was waitin' for the telephone to stop.

e e

think you'll find Princeton Township, Princetoﬁinrﬁﬁﬁg;;ﬁ
and some parts of Summit. i

Q Could you call thése thiree communities rural orx
would you call them urban?

A Well, I think Surmit would be more urban type,
Princeton Borough and Princeton Township, I wouldn't

inow what classification to put them in.

Ey

s those respective commuaities?

I don't.
Q vﬁnﬁatter of a couple years or a longer time than
that?
2 In just my own opinion,I would say longer than that.
Q Was there a study presented to the rlanning Board

as to the effect of these Ordinances upon either sparing

")
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limiting population ¢growth, or pollution control or

4 R Q | Wlas there a reason why the Planning Board decided
5 to adoot this Ordinance, from the knowledge that these
6 comnrunities you mentioned had similar Ordinances?

rs A Well, that would have some besaring on it, but

8 the basic was, I think from the standpoint of our prlanner.
9 9] What?

10 A Oour planner's revnort.
11 Q - And the planner is Ilr. Agle?

12 p2A dr. Agle, right.

13 0 Was there a projection of the effect of this
14 Ordinance upon land valuses?

15 A o, I don't think so.

16 ) Was there any discussion in your Planning 2Eoard
17 meetings when considering this Ordinance about land

18 values?

73, isn't it a fact, Mr. Smith, that there

i

21 was a projection made by one or another of the experts

22 that land values would greatly increase with the adoption
of this new Ordinance?

23

24 A It may, but I go back to the environmental

25 statement wihnich was required that will limit the use
of a lot of land.
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. Was it your orinion thiat the passage of this

s &

ance would not increase land values in bBedminster?

no. There isn't anything tilat would happen
that would dscrease the land value, regardless of what
you did, whether you cahnged the Ordinance or didn't

change the Crdinance.

e] Well, regardless of other factors, would this,

the passage ot this new Ordinance,in your opinion,

increase or accelerate the increase in the valqﬁf

real estate?
A I don't think so.
Q Is it your opinion that it will change
any other way or decreasé the wvalue?
A I wouldn't say it would decrease it, no.
Land values will still go for whatever they can
buy it for. You can get most anything for a piece of
land in Bedminster Township.
'The controlling factor would be the use factor
come under the environmental statement.
?ide from that, though, what effect in your
&éoes thisVZoning Ordinance have upon land values?
A I just --

HWo. You referred to the fact that Bedminster

L]

values would increase anyway. I'm sure this is nappening

in municipalities all throughout our state. I ask you
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with Alan Dean?

Smitih - direct 135
what, in your oninion, effect does this narticular
. have on land values? Will it accelerate it

rate values?

more than the natural ---

s Your answer is you don't think it will effect

it at all or any way.

A That's right.
0 Did you ever have any social, whether as.
customer or -- call it customer, or business de

A Hot me.

0 At any tine. A I never had any.

Q Did you ever have any business dealings with ATET?
A o more than use their telephone.

0 That is the only dealinags you had with them?

A Yes.

Q And when I say AT&T, I mean the parent company

g Lines Division.

d either of those companies or any representatives
of theirs approach you, at any time, with regard to
either the avplication of AT&T to rezone or the adontion
of the new Ordinance?

A ITo. The only thing that I would have from either
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one of the companies would be the mere transfer of mans

A“ﬁéffni§§ cone from the attorney's office, he leaves
them:éii@y house and I say, "Hello," and iae's gone,
'ﬁﬁéfls';il. It's the same way with Alan Dean, as far

as their contacting me, it's not through the Planning
Board, it's through some other connection, either 2oard
of liealth or, most of it has been Board of iHealth, really.
Q And you as the assessor for Ledminster Township,

have you in the last two years, let's say, in '72, 1973,

increased or decreased the assessments on the propgrties

of either Alan Dean or AT&T Long Lines?
2 You ~-- the answer is no.

] Or before 1972, did you have occasion to either
increase or decrease assessments on any of those properties
Y Before 1972 we had a re-evaluation, increased
all properties.

) Aand was the incrgase in assessment, then, on
those properties, relative to the increases in other
in the township?

Q@ét's correct.

"*Ware there any requests by AT&T or Alan Dean
after that re-evaluation to reduce the assessments
on the properties?

A ot as tax appeals.

0 Well, when you say not as taxpayers --

A I nmean tax appeals.

~J
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Tax appeals. Uid they in any other way?
tﬁange of use did not occur -- wait a minute,
'Tgééh:ase that. Under the Farmland Assessment
Aé%ﬁ;%herland devoted to farmland still has to be used --
I mean treated as farmland,

AT&T has nothing in the farmland category,
Alan Dean has some acreage in the farmland category,
which is farm.

Q And did you make any alterations or changes in.

the assessnents?

A The alterations are made --
Q Applying that to either one of them?
A Oh, yes. You make the changes -- the changes

are statutory changes, wihen you assess under the Farmland
Assessment Act of 1964.
9] Yes. This is subsequent to the re-evaluation
ti:at you spoke of?
A The re-evaluation doesn't mean anything. You
m?e basis of production of the land.
lﬁas done subsequent to that, however.
: necessarily. It could have been done hefore
the re-evaluation.

The land was used for farm. There's no change
in it, as long as it's being farmed.

Q In your opinion, your judgment, does the adoption
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of this new Zoning Ordinance make it rossible for

Zoning
use in
A
Q

A

they have been in the old Ordinance, as far as RO, and

there isn't anything else.

0

to grow to an urban community?

to keep it rural.

“fdon't see where it does anything.

Jell, no. The uses remain about the same as

'“ﬁ@i you had any knowledge therect from anyone,

;éiggi-'w,ﬂ

You don't think it has any ettect on that?

I don't think so.

In vour opinion, does this new Zoning Crdinance
light industry to locate in Zedminster Townsinip?

Ho, it does not.

Ordinance make any particular changes 1nw€§ 'aﬁd
Bedminster Township?
You still referring to the type of --

The tyve of use.

As assessor here and a resident of the township,

Ber the residents of this township wanted to

Bttownship as rural or whether they wanted it
Well, I think that's pretty evident, they wanted

I may have asked you this. 1Is it your opinion




that this Ordinance will alter tha character of tle

ffrom rural to urban?

don't think so.

'@~5€ﬁer than your employment by the County of
3 Somerset and on the boards that you mentioned in
6 Bedminster, in the last ten years have you been
7 employed anywhere else?
8 A Prior to going to the county,I was employed at
9 L.V. Ludlow, which was about seven or eight yeg;s ago.
10 MR. STROIIG: That's all I v
11 MR, ENGLISH: I have no qu;f
12 } (Whereupon, deposition adjd
13
14
15
16
17
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